



Federal Republic of Nigeria Official Gazette

No. 56

Lagos - 1st November, 1979

Vol. 66

CONTENTS

Page	Pagi
Appointment of Permanent Secretaries 1362	Alimi Oke Street, Oshodi Postal Agency-
Deployment of Permanent Secretaries 1362	Opening of
Movements of Officers 1363-80	Ajara-Vedo Postal Agency-Opening of 1392
Ministry of Defence-Nigerian Army-	Utako Postal Agency—Opening of 1393
Compulsory Retirement of Officers	Loss of Treasury Book 182 Passenger Air Warrants
Conversion of Commission Type—	Loss of Local Purchase Order Book 1393
Corrigendum	Return of Assets and Liabilities as at 31st
Cancellation of the Certificates of Registration of Trade Unions	August, 1979 1393
Change in the Situation of Address of Regis-	Tender 1394
tered Trade Unions	Public Notice No. 72—George Calil Limited—
Public Lands Acquisition—Corrigendum 1388-89	Special Resolution 1394
Application for an Oil Pipeline Licence 1389-90	Public Notice No. 73—George Calil Limited—
Surulere Ilorin Postal Agency-Opening of 1390	Appointment of Liquidator 1395
Amadunu Postal Agency—Opening of 1390	Public Notice No. 74—Nigerian Plantations
Ndigwe Postal Agency-Opening of 1390	Limited—Appointment of Liquidator 1395
Ivioghe Postal Agency—Opening of 1390	Public Notice No. 74—Nigerian Plantations Limited—Voluntary Winding-Up 1395
Azuiyiokwu Postal Agency—Opening of 1390	- : : : : : : : : : : : : : : : : : : :
Amafor Postal Agency-Opening of 1391	Public Notice No. 76—Ely Bernard Properties Limited—Appointment of Liquidator 1395
Iyienu Postal Agency—Opening of 1391	Public Notice No. 77—Ely Bernard Properties
Ikodi Postal Agency—Opening of 1391	Limited—Special Resolution 1396
Amah Postal Agency—Opening of 1391	Public Notice No. 78-Nigerian Processing
Idumuogo Postal Agency—Opening of 1391	Company Limited—Appointment of Liqui-
Obinkita Postal Agency—Opening of 1391	dator 1396
Igangan-Ibarapa Postal Agency-Opening of 1392	Public Notice No. 79-Nigerian Processing
Enwang Postal Agency—Opening of 1392	Company Limited - Special Resolution 1396
Abidogun Street Mushin Postal Agency— Opening of	Public Notice No. 80—Suit No. FRC/L/M 87/79—Fin-Niger Construction Company
Orita-Challenge Ibadan Postal Agency-	Limited—Petition for Winding Up 1396-97
Opening of 1392	Renewal Notice

APPOINTMENT OF PERMANENT SECRETARIES

It is notified that the Permanent Secretaries named in the first column of the Schedule hereunder have with effect from 15th October, 1979 been appointed to the Ministries or Departments respectively set out in the Second Column.

SCHEDULE

· Name				Ministry/Department
Mr M. Liman				Federal Ministry of Agriculture
Mr R. S. G. Agiob	u-Ke	mmer		Federal Ministry of Science and Technology
Mr Aliyu Mohamn	ned			Federal Ministry of Transport (Special Duties: Railways)
Mr K. Idris				Federal Ministry of Works (Special Duties: Lands and Surveys)
Mr N. O. Popoola			•••	Federal Ministry of Water Resources
Mr A. Koko				Federal Capital Authority
Mr E. E. Nsefik	••	•••		Cabinet Office : Police Affairs
Mr Alfa Wali				Cabinet Office: Political Department

Government Notice No. 1207

DEPLOYMENT OF PERMANENT SECRETARIES

It is notified that the Permanent Secretaries named in the first Column of the Schedule hereunder have with effect from 15th October, 1979 been deployed to the Ministries or Departments respectively set out in the Second Column.

SCHEDULE

. Name	8		Ministry Department
Mr B. A. Ehizuenlen		••	Federal Ministry of Civil Aviation
Mr A. M. Fika			Federal Ministry of Commerce
Mr J. E. K. Oyegun			Federal Ministry of Communications
Mr A. Saleh			Federal Ministry of Defence
Mr F. I. Adesanoye			Federal Ministry of Education
Mr E. O. Omoyele			Federal Ministry of Employment, Labour and Productivity
Mr J. N. Ukegbu			Federal Ministry of External Affairs
Mr Abubakar Alhaji			Federal Ministry of Finance
Mrs F. Y. Emanuel			Federal Ministry of Health
Mr G. A. Fatoye			Federal Ministry of Housing and Environment
Mr U. G. Galtimari		٠	Federal Ministry of Mines and Power
Mr G. A. Nwanze			Federal Ministry of Internal Affairs
Mr O. A. Soetan			Federal Ministry of Justice
Mr M. E. P. Udebiuw	a		Federal Ministry of Industries
Mr G. P. O. Chikelu			Federal Ministry of National Planning
Mr C. O. Ibie			Federal Ministry of Transport
Mr M. T. Usman			Federal Ministry of Works
Mr A. S. N. Egbo			Federal Ministry of Youth, Sports and Culture
Mr S. B. Agodo			Cabinet Office : Special Services
Mr J. E. Uduehi			Cabinet Office : Council Secretariat
Mr F. I. Oduah			Cabinet Office : Economic Department
Mr I. Akade			Office of the Head of Service : Establishment Department
Mr E. O. Olowu		••	Office of the Head of Service : Public Service Department
Mr A. I. Obeya	••		Office of the Head of Service : Service Welfare Department
Mr S. O. Falae		••	Office of the Head of Service : Manpower Development Department.

NEW APPOINTMENTS AND OTHER STAFF CHANGES

The following are notified for general information:

NEW APPOINTMENTS

Department	Name	Appointment	Date of Appointment
	Ede, P. N.	Motor Driver-Mechanic	17–1–77
Ministry of Agriculture	Lasisi, M.	Driver-Mechanic, Grade II	25–2–74
and Water Resources		Forest Officer, Grade II	5–8–76
y to figure the con-	Ojo, A. A Uzoigwe, G. A	A	9–8–75
NET 1 CD-former	Adekunle, Mrs K		16-10-74
Ministry of Defence	Oduyemi, Mrs O	Tymiet Grade III	14-4-67
Minister of Princetion	Akhenemhen, E. E	Laboratory Assistant	1-4-74
Ministry of Education	Anyadibe, Mrs J. A.	Typist, Grade II	8-12-73
	Etim, Mrs S. S	Typist, Grade III	23-10-74
	Okorocha, E. A.	Education Officer, Grade II	19–8–76
Ministry of Establish-	Aiyegbusi, H. O	Clarical Officer	28–11–73
ments	Bakare, Mrs S. A	Confidential Secretary, Grade II	27-4-76
ments	Banmeke, Mrs E. D.	Confidential Secretary, Grade 11	24-11-69
57 * * *	Dawodu, Mrs V. O	Confidential Secretary, Grade II	3–9–76
S 34 MM 14	Onabule, Miss I. K.	Confidential Secretary, Grade 11	4 10 70
	Ubaka-nma, Mrs E. E	. Confidential Secretary, Grade II	4-12-78
Ministry of Industries	Amadi, U.	Clerical Officer	22-1-79
	Arisoyin, O. A.	Clerical Assistant	2 1 70
	Awojulugbe, Mrs A.	Clerical Assistant	00 4 70
	Chiagoro, Miss M. O.	Clerical Officer	7 5 70
	Ewurum, C. E.	. Clerical Officer	22 1 70
	Ezekwem, Miss F. O.	Clerical Officer	22-1-79
The state of the s	Ogbanufe, C. D.		18-3-77
Ministry of Internal	Abubakar, S. M.	TXZJan	., 29-9-76
Affairs	Akakpo, J.	W1	13-1-77
	Anslem, O.		20-10-76
	Atabo, J. Idemudia, S.	Warder Warder	12-1-77
	idemudia, S.		14-10-76
	Ohorah, E. J.	7071	23-11-76
		1111	13-12-74
Ministry of Mines and	Umaru, S. Akano, M. A.	. Motor Driver	12–5–75
Power Ministry of Works and	Olatidoye, E. O	. Higher Technical Officer	1–9–76
Housing			•
a e feat	DD	OMOTIONS	
s state of		OMOTIONS	
Determine	Name	Appointment	Date of
Department	14ane		Promotion
	T I D C A	Deputy Director	1-4-79
	Layade, P. S. A.	a ' or former and broken	1-4-78
Customs and Excise	Adaran, Mrs D. O.	om for the sand France	1-4-79
	² Ahaji C. E. ² Ajayi D. O.	Officer of Customs and Excise, Grade	1-4-78
	Balogun, J. O.	a . Of forestance and Livering	1-4-/8
		Comptroller of Customs	1-4-78
		. Assistant Superintendent Collector	2-12-77
		Comptroller of Customs	1-4-78
	SP D O	Senior Preventive Officer, Grade II	1-3-75
		Assistant Superintendent Collector	1-4-77
		Comptroller of Customs	1-4-78
	² Hassan, K. T.	Officer of Customs and Excise, Grade	I 1–4–78
		. Senior-Driver-Mechanic, Grade II	1-4-//
	Kuye, M. O.	. Comptroller of Customs	1-4-78
	³ Nzurum, N.	. Officer of Customs and Excise, Grade	I 1-4-78 1-4-78
	Oguntuga, V. O.	. Comptroller of Customs	
	Ohiani, Miss C.	Officer of Customs and Excise, Grade	
a who are a second	Onokurhere, J. H. O.	Senior Superintendent Collector	12 12 70
	Oruwari, T. O. F.	Comptroller of Customs	4 2 75
7	⁸ Oshinowo, J.	Senior Preventive Officer, Grade II	1-4-77
		Assistant Superintendent Collector	1-4-78
	Uwon, S. J. I.	. Comptroller of Customs	

Department	Name		Appoin	itment .		820	Date of Promotion
Baininton of Aminulance	Asta T		Chief Physics	* 0 3			2-8-79
Ministry of Agriculture and Water Resources	Asha, I Okpalanne, A. N.	• •	Chief Typist Chief Typist		• •		2-8-79
and Water Resources	Orelesi, Mrs E. A.	• •	Chief Typist	•••	••		2-8-79
	Officer, into H. A.	٠.	Ciner Typist	••	• • •		. 20-17
Ministry of Civil Avia-	Aderoju, A.	••	Assistant Aeror Officer	autical Ir	formation S	Service	27-7-79
	Ajiabotosha, M.		Assistant Com	municatio	n Officer		22-1-78
117	Eboigbe, A.	• •	Senior Aerona	utical Info	ormation Se	rvice	
#	a		Assistant		: .		27-7-79
*	Garber, V. A.	•	Senior Aerona Assistant			• •	27-7-79
15	Ibekwe, M. O.	••	Assistant Aeron Officer		••	Service	27-7-79
	Nnorum, C.		Assistant Com				22-1-78
Tar en a	Nwosu, C.	• •	Senior Aerona	utical Info	ormation Se	rvice	
	Ogah, A. S.		Assistant Senior Aerona	utical Info	ormation Se	rvice	27-7-79
			Assistant	. • •			27-7-79
	Okoli, M.	••	Senior Aeronai Assistant				27-7-79
	Olayinka, V. A.	••	Assistant Aero	nautical I	nformation	Service	27-7-79
	Ubimago, J. I.	••	Senior Aerona	utical Info	ormation Se	rvice	
· 日本	~		Assistant	••	0	*1*	27-7-79
	Ukemezie, C.	••	Assistant Com	municatio	n Officer		-22-1-78
Ministry of Communi- cation	Omesiete, C. C.	••	Senior Personn	nel Officer	••.	•••	1-4-78
Ministry of Education	Abaya, L. D.		Senior Educati	ion Office	- Cendo VII		19-9-77
Willistry of Extication	Abdul, R.	•••	Senior Educat				4-8-77
	Abiodun, A. O. E.	٠.	Senior Educat				1-7-77
	Abiola, A. O.		Senior Educat				3-7-77
	Adebisi, A.	• •	Education Offi	cer, Grad	e VII		22-8-77
	Adekanola, A.		Education Offi			• • •	3-8-77
	Adeniyi, B. I.	• •		cer, Grad	e VII	• •	19-8-77
	Adeniyi, O. A.	••		icer, Grad	ie VII	• •	4-9-77 4-9-77
50	Adeniyi, O. S. Adesala, A. O.	••	Education Offi Education Offi			•••	1-8-77
	Adewunmi, D. O.	• •	Education Off	cer Grad	le VII	::	31-7-77
¥ . ≅	Adewuyi, O. S.	٠.,	Education Off			•	9-9-77
	Adeyemi, A. N.		Education Off			•	31-7-77
	Adeyemi, T. F.		Education Off	icer, Grad	le VII		1-9-76
29	Adeyemo, A. A.		Education Offi	cer, Grad	le VII		1-9-76
70	Adeyemo, A. O.	• •	Senior Educat			٠, ٠,	27-9-77
15 U N U 14 (91)	Adeyemo, A. O. Adun, Mrs C. I.	• •				• •	29-7-77 15-9-77
14	Afa, E. E.	••	Senior Education Offi				12-10-77
	Afadi, Miss C. N.	•	Education Off			• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	1-8-77
	Afza, Miss R.		Education Off				2-10-77
	Agbelua, M. D.		Senior Educat				13-7-77
*****	Aggrey, Mrs A. E.		Senior Educat	ion Office	r, Grade VI		20-9-77
	Aghadinuno, M. I.	• •					26-8-77
	Agunwa, T. A. O.			icer, Grad	ie VII		31-7-77 12-10-77
365	Ahmed, S. Aighoman, D.						4-8-77
	Ajayi, A.	• •					28-7-77
	Ajayi, W. R.		T1 00			•••	30-9-77
T	Ajobola, A.		T.1 00				10-4-77
	Ajufo, Mrs T. N.		Senior Educa	tion Office	er, Grade V	I	19-7-77
* *	Akeju, Mrs O. M.		Senior Educat	tion Office	er, Grade V	i	16-12-77
	Akhigbe, M. A.	• •	Senior Educat	tion Office	er, Grade V		13-7-77
g w	Akintunde, O.	• •				·	2-9-77
e s e e	Akinyele, F. B. A.	27	Education Of	icer, Grad	de VII		21-9-76 29-9-77
	Akonobi, Mrs M. T Akpabot, Miss I. U	• 1/	Senior Educat			k: ", .**	1-9-76
	Akram, M.	el gasi	Education Off Senior Education			ı	24-10-77
			Scinoi Educa	LIGHT CHICK	or, Crauc V		//

	PROMOT	ONS—continued	,8	4
Department	Name	Appointment		Date of Promotion
Ministry of Education	Akubuiro, O. A	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	••	2-9-77
-continued	Aleykutty, M. D	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	••	16-12-77
	Almero, N. G.	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	• •	19 -9-77 19 -9-77
	Alpapar, Mrs V. S Amadi, E. O	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI Education Officer, Grade VII	::	1-7-77
	Amadi, E. U	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI		17-9-77
# _ B	Amma, S. K.	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI		16-12-77
• .	Amazie, J. N		• •	22-9-77
	Apole, M. E. D.	Education Officer, Grade VII	. ••	17-9-77
- 1 A	Ara, Mrs P	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI Education Officer, Grade VII	••	15-9-77 2-10-76
	Aremu, E. A	Education Officer, Grade VII	••	7-8-77
	Arojoye, A. A Asgar, M	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	• •	26-10-77
0 Pag	Awokoya, Miss O. O.	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	• • •	1-7-77
# 07 - 18 - 19 - 19 - 19 - 19 - 19 - 19 - 19	Ayanruoh, Mrs E. E. D	. Senior Education Officer, Grade VI		10-11-77
	Ayeni, O. O.	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI		21-7-77
	Ayimante, M. S.	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI		17-9-77
36.8 g/2 g/2	Ayinla, O. A	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	••	4-8-77 11-11-77
# # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # #	Aziz, M Babaniji, E. O	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	::	1-9-76
	Babayemi, A. A.	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI		18-8-77
er a	Baldomero, Miss A	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI		17-9-77
	Balogun, J. A	Education Officer, Grade VII		16-8-77
3 € 0.72	Banjit, S. B	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI		16-12-77
	Bastero, Mrs H	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	••	17-9-77
	Baston, P	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	•••	17-9-77 23-9-77
7 4 4 4 4 4 4 4	Bedalizo, Mrs L. B Bedi, M. S.	Contan Education Officer Condo VI	•	16-12-77
	Benedian, Mrs R.	Carina Education Officer Cardo VII		28-7-77
e l'es par	Bokhari, Z. R	Carlos Education Office Carda VII		17-10-77
	Boyo, B. O.			1-9-76
Type 1	Bukhari, S. M.	Carrie Diameter Office Carde VIII		7-9-77
	Burce, M. C.			19-9-77
	Caleb, R.	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	2.5	20-11-77
	Chakravorty, Mrs K. Chand, L.	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI Senior Education Officer, Grade VI		16-12-77 16-12-77
	Chaudry, A. K. S.	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI		16-12-77
	Chandri, A. V. A.	C Pd OF Cd- WI		3-10-77
9	Chandri, M .	 Senior Education Officer, Grade VI 		16-12-77
variety is a second second	Cirach, A. R.	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	No.	10-10-77
	Conception, Mrs J. C.	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	• • •	17 -9- 77
** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** **	Contemprate De Guz- man, F.	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI		19-9-77
	Daniel, V. G.	Education Officer Condo VIII		31-10-77
£751	Das, Miss K.	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI		16-12-77
	Dass, S.	Education Officer, Grade VII		21-8-77
	Dawoodi, M. M. A. A	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI		24-10-77
	De, Mrs S. Dia, M. G.	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI Senior Education Officer, Grade VI		16-12-77 23-9-77
100 mm at	Dike, H. I.	Carrie Diameter Office Carlo VII		2-11-77
	Ditalbian, E. C.	Canian Education Officer Conda VII		23-9-77
	De-Dugbe, L. L.	Camilian Diagraphical Officer Canals VIII		23-9-77
ST F A	Dyer, M. T.			20-8-77
	Edafeneme, S. A.	Education Officer, Grade VII		1-8-77
	Edewor, J. F. E.	Education Officer, Grade VII		1-9-76 1-7-77
at 38	Ejiogu, Mrs N. N. W. Ekefre, O. A.	Palantin Office Carda VIII		1-8-77
	Ekerre, U. A. Ekong, A. E. U.	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI		6-9-77
	Elewa, M. A. E.	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI		30 -9-77
	Eluka, C. J.	Education Officer, Grade VII		18-8-77
	Enweonwa, Mrs C. M		10 mm	13-6-77
W 60	Erondu, C. I.	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI		10-7-77
9 8 8 8	Esan, Mrs C. A. Estews, J. H.	Education Officer, Grade VII Education Officer, Grade VII	*:*	1 -9- 76 20-9-77
	Eze, C. O.	P4		26-9-77
	Eze, R	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	7	14-10-77
	Ezeokoli. Miss I.	. Senior Education Officer, Grade VI		26-8-77
60 10% july	107 E-5 IN			

	PROMOTI	ONS—continued	*
Department	Name	Appointment	Date of Promotion
Ministry of Education	Ezike, C. C	Education Officer, Grade VII	5-9-76
—continued	Fabunmi,	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	7-6-77
9.4	Faitas, S. S. K	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	16-9-77
	Falore, A. A.	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	11–11–77
	Familugba, D. M. A.	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	1-3-77
	Fatokun, J. A	Education Officer, Grade VII	14–8–77 4–8–77
± "	Fatunbi, A. F Fawole, A	Education Officer, Grade VII Education Officer, Grade VII	1 2 77
	Felicisma, C	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	17-9-77
	Franco, F. C.	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	23-9-77
	Garcia, Mrs L. C	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	24-9-77
	Geruantes, A. P	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	19–9–77
* # # # #	Givraza, S. R	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	26-10-77
	Giwa, Mrs E. O	Education Officer, Grade VII	21–1–77
10 10 M	Gruz, Miss A. D	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	19–9–77 26–10–77
	Gul, R	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	16-12-77
	Guzman, E	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	17-8-77
~ e	Harris, M	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	13-5-77
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	Hollands, S. G	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	6-9-77
	Hussein, C. A	Education Officer, Grade VII	7-4-77
# # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # #	Ibe, R. N	Education Officer, Grade VII Education Officer, Grade VII	6-8-77 16-8-77
* 4	Ibegbu, Mrs C. C Ibegbuna, S. C	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	10-6-77
	Idire, J. I.	Education Officer, Grade VII	1-9-76
	Ifeanacho, Mrs I. N.	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	19-8-77
```	Ikpeawujo, Mrs C. N.	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	21-8-77
ā <u>2</u>	Ikweze, Mrs N	Education Officer, Grade VII	15-9-77
a a *	Iroegbu, T. O.	Education Officer, Grade VII	1-9-76
	Isiogugu, M. E	Education Officer, Grade VII Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	1-9-76
***	Ismall, A. N. H Ita, C. K	Education Officer, Grade VII	1-9-76
	Iwuyi, Mrs D. C	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	1–10–77
100	Jafri, S. H.	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	7-11-77
1053	Javed, A	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	23-8-77
(a) (b) (c)	Jensen, R. A	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	1-9-77
<b>避</b>	Jhala, S. B. L	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	3-10-77
	John, W. A Kakakhail, A	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	12-9-77
6	Kathamuthu, R	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	16-12-77
8 N ²⁰	Kattayat, V	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	16-12-77
	Kaur, Mrs N	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	16-12-77
	Keshinro, Mrs C	Education Officer, Grade VII	3-12-77
63	Khan, C. M. N	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	5-9-77 17-10-77
	Khan, M. A Khubchandani, C. A.	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	16-12-77
18 sa ac	Khwaja, M. A	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	19-9-77
	Kolawole, J. O	Education Officer, Grade VII	30-8-77
	Ladipo-Ajayi,	Education Officer, Grade VII	5-8-77
17 19	Mrs M. A. Laleye, Mrs L. A	Education Officer, Grade VII	20-8-77
		Education Officer, Grade VII	. 00 0 77
	Laoye, A Lawal, S. A	Education Officer, Grade VII	16-8-77
	Lomontwa, F.	Education Officer, Grade VII	11-8-77
14	Maderazo, I. J	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	17–9–77
	Maduakor, E. N	Education Officer, Grade VII	19-8-77
	Madueke, E. N. N Magno, U. B	Education Officer, Grade VII Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	31–7–77
W	Mahmoud, A. H	0 ' 71 " 00 0 1 777	23-9-77
All as an	Maligalig, D	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	22-9-77
	Manibo, M. A	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	23-9-77
	Marasigan, Miss C. I.	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	23-9-77
:100 M.	Martell, Miss M. Y.	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	19-9-77
	Martinez, S	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	
194	Masoud, N. E. H. H. A. Mattew, T. S.	a ' mi . am a i m	
		Z-mor Z-more omiour, Oxide 72	

Department	Name	Appointment	* .	Date of
	178			Promotion
Ministry of Education	Mawgoud, A. K. K.	Education Officer, Grade VII	de WT	. 10-12-77 . 7-12-77
—continued	Mbah, G. I Mehfooz, Mrs I. A	Senior Education Officer, Gra-		2 10 77
1. 1. 1	Michael, S.	Senior Education Officer, Gra		. 6–8–77
	Mkpong, O. D	Senior Education Officer, Gra	de VI	
1.7	Mohammed, H.	Senior Education Officer, Gra	de VI .	. 7–9–77 . 1–9–76
	Mohammed, M. I.	Education Officer, Grade VII Senior Education Officer, Gra	de VI	7 0 77
v t.	Mufti, A. L Muoneme, L. N	Senior Education Officer, Gra		11 12 77
	Musa, C. N	Education Officer, Grade VII		. 1-8-77
a 2 5 6	Musa, M. S	Education Officer, Grade VII		0 40 77
	Narindarht, S	Senior Education Officer, Gra		
	Nawaz, R. A	Senior Education Officer, Gra- Senior Education Officer, Gra-		26 6 77
4	Nganwushu, U. G Ngayan, B. A. K	Senior Education Officer, Gra		17 0 77
	Niazi, M. K	Senior Education Officer, Gra		. 3–10–77
Sa * Ja pa	Nmutake, N. O. A	Education Officer, Grade VII		11 0 77
in the state of th	Nsirin, J. A Nwaeze, S. N	Education Officer, Grade VII Senior Education Officer, Gra		26 10 77
7. 21 (5)	Nwamara, Mrs R. K.	Education Officer, Grade VII		1 0 77
	Nwankwo, D. C	Education Officer, Grade VII	100	. 14-8-77
	Nwokeocha, A. N.	Education Officer, Grade VII		. 6-8-77
	Nwokeocha, M. G. A.	Senior Education Officer, Gra Education Officer, Grade VII	Santa Carlotte	. 28-7-77 . 18-8-77
	Nwukor, A. A. E Nwukor, A. A. E	Education Officer, Grade VII	9	. 21-8-77
	Obana, G. O	Senior Education Officer, Gra		. 23-9-77
	Obana, Mrs N. B.	Senior Education Officer, Gra	de VI .	. 23-9-77 . 30-7-77
and the second second	Obiadazie, T.	Education Officer, Grade VII	do WI	20_9_77
	Obioha, F. I Ofoegbu, P. A	Senior Education Officer, Gra Education Officer, Grade VII		. 17-9-77
	Ogisi, O. T	Education Officer, Grade VII		4-9-77
	Ogunde, Mrs M. O.	Senior Education Officer, Gra	de VI .	. 13–7–77
	Ogunwoye, J. O Ohar, Mrs R	Senior Education Officer, Gra Senior Education Officer, Gra		. 19–7–77
	Ojike, Mrs N. O	Education Officer, Grade VII		. 26-8-77
	Ojo, İ. K	Senior Education Officer, Gra		. 13-7-77
A STATE OF THE REAL PROPERTY.	Ojo, S. K. A.	Senior Education Officer, Gra		. 6-7-77
na militarine ne de de	Okafor, N. M	Senior Education Officer, Gra Education Officer, Grade VII		. 5-7-77 . 5-8-77
. 1 m 3"	Okeke, D. O Okeke, Mrs F. Z	Parantin Office Carda 1711		24-10-77
	Okeke, M. H	Senior Education Officer, Gra	de VI .	. 12-12-77
# 12a	Okoye-ikonta, G. I	Education Officer, Grade VII	*595	. 30-7-77
	Oku, U. O	Education Officer, Grade VII Education Officer, Grade VII		. 28–8–77 . 26–8–77
	Okwuogu, J. I Olagunde, P. O	Education Officer, Grade VII		. 1-8-77
a la estada	Olajiga, O	Education Officer, Grade VII		. 20-8-77
	Olaniyi, J. O	Education Officer, Grade VII		. 18-8-77
	Olatunji, A. P	Education Officer, Grade VII		. 26-8-77
	Olatunji, M. O. A Olawumi, A. O	Senior Education Officer, Gra Education Officer, Grade VII		2-10-77
	Olojola, Mrs S	Senior Education Officer, Gra		. 5-2-77
	Oluboride, O. O	Senior Education Officer, Gra	de VI .	. 16–12–77
	Oluduro, M. A.	Senior Education Officer, Gra		30-6-77
	Olusanya, I. A Omole, I. O	Senior Education Officer, Gra Education Officer, Grade VII		. 11–12–77
	Oni, G. A.	Education Officer, Grade VII	1.5	. 19-8-77
	Onoriose, G. O. B	Senior Education Officer, Gra	de VI	2-7-77
	Onuiri, Mrs C. E.	Education Officer, Grade VII		29-8-77 1-9-76
	Onwuegburia, C. A. J.	Education Officer, Grade VII Senior Education Officer, Gra	de VI	26-6-77
	Onyegere, E. N	Education Officer, Grade VII		. 18-8-77
* *	Orisi, K. K.	Education Officer, Grade VII		8-8-77
	Owuamana, D. O	Education Officer, Grade VII		. 1-8-77
	Oyedele, J. O	Education Officer, Grade VII		. 1-7-77 . 23-9-77
	Pacleb, Mrs J	Senior Education Officer, Gra	uc vi	40-7-11

1000	PROMOT	1UNS—continuea	
Department	Name	Appointment	Date of Promotion
Ministry of Education	Palces, S. M	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	19-9-77
-continued	Palma, Miss I. V	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	19-9-77
	Pam; O; OP, I. E	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	17–9–77 23–9–77
	Panginen, T. P Parda Rami, M. R. R.	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	16-12-77
	Parial, E. P.	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	23-9-77
	Parial, Mrs I,	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	23-9-77
	Parrucho, Mrs M. C.	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	23-9-77
	Paz, Mrs C. L.	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	23-9-77 16-12-77
e . s	Penkar, J. E	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	16-12-77
* *	Pinili, Miss S. B	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	17-9-77
	Popoola, E. O	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	11–8–77
	Qureshi, M. R	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	10-10-77
	Qureshi, Z. I Qureshi, Z. J	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	3–10–77
T of s	Rahman, M. K.	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	19-9-77
	Reachel, Mrs J	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	16-12-77
	Reyes, F. S	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	17–9–77
*	Rodriguez, Mrs M. B. Rumdle, S.	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	17-9-77
na e e my	Rumale, S Rutz, B. P	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	19-9-77
	Sadural, Mrs L. A	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	23-9-77
*	Sagoo, N. S.	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	16-12-77
40.041 (E)	Saldua, Mrs F. S	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	23-9-77
	Salem, A. B. F Santos, Mrs D. J	Education Officer, Grade VII Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	19-9-77
w ^a	Sarojini, Mrs K	C. T. D. L. L. O. C. J. TIT	16-12-77
	Sarwar, M	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	26-9-77
- E	Seguindan, J. J Shakarho, Mrs G. E.	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI Education Officer, Grade VII	23-9-77 4-11-77
4	Sharma, P. K	G P-1 OF C1- W	27-9-77
2 0 0	Sharma, R. P	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	16-12-77
	Sharman, R.	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	16-12-77
5	Shtaknat, S. M. S Singh, A. P.	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	16–12–77
	Singh, N	C	16-12-77
	Singh, R. A	~	16-12-77
*	Singh, S.		24–8–77
	Sokeye, Miss M. A	P1	18-8-77
	Sondhi, A	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	16–12–77 19–9–77
20 N	Soyanwo, Mrs M. O.	Education Officer, Grade VII	22–9–77
	Sultan, M. S	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	21–10–77
<b>6</b> 2	Sultan, M. S Syed, H.	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	27–9–77
	Taiwo, D. O. O	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	21-7-77
	Thomas, S. M	C Ed Off O 1 TIT	16-12-77
	Ugochukwu, S. M. S.	Education Officer, Grade VII	31-7-77
(a)	Ugwu, M. S.		30–10–77
* *	Ukusare, V. O. Usufzai, Mrs N.	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	4-5-77
	Veasy, R. D.	Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	23-9-77
	Silva Rusel Verroll, De	. Senior Education Officer, Grade VI	5-2-77
Andre E	Yabut, Mrs A. S		23-9-77
	Yuhanna, J. W Zaidi, S. F. A	Coming Piloneting Office C 1, TIT	14-11-77
Ministry of Establish-	10 Amaefule, Miss C. V.	Confidential Secretary III	18–12–78
ments	Chima, C. O.	. Confidential Secretary III	30-6-79
≅	Okonofua, Miss P. A.	Confidential Secretary III	13-7-79
F 22 M. M	Salako, Mrs M. Y		27–6–78
Ministry of Health	11 Akinpelu, O. A	. Food Inspecting Officer, Grade I	9-10-78
· 1:	¹² Oke, T. O. B		1–10–77
Ministry of Industries .	. Eke, A. C	. Assistant Technical Officer (Woodw	ork) 7-9-77
		* 10 E	Carre

Department	Name Appointment		Date of Promotion
Ministry of Trade .	. Abikoye, J. S Price Inspector	••	1-4-79
Millionery of Linus .	Abiodun, M. A Price Inspector	••	1-4-79
4.70-1	Abioye, E. O Price Inspector		1-4-79 1-4-79
	Adebayo, C. A. Price Inspector	••	1-4-79
	Adejuwon, J. A Inspector of Weights and Measures	••	1-4-79
	Adeniran, L Price Inspector	••	1-4-79
	Adeniyi, M. O Price Inspector		1-4-79
	Adesanya, A. Trade Officer Adoh, T. Price Inspector		1-4-79
	Ajayi, I. P Price Inspector		1-4-79
	Anifowose, Miss O. O. Price Inspector	••	1-4-79 1-4-79
	Ayanleye, R. O Price Inspector Ralogup, I. D Price Inspector	• •	1-4-79
1 1 2 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	Balogun, J. D. Price Inspector Benjamin, S. I. A. Price Inspector		1-4-79
	Efere, Mrs E Price Inspector	••	1-4-79
	Eigbe, M. O Price Inspector	••	1 <del>-4-</del> 79 1 <del>-4-</del> 79
	Ilori, O. O. Price Inspector	••	1-4-79
	Ipense, M. I. Price Inspector Manuwa, Mrs A. A. Price Inspector		1-4-79
	Mekoma S Price Inspector	. • • .	1 <del>-4-</del> 79 1 <del>-4-</del> 79
201	Mijinyawa, A Inspector of Weights and Measures		1-4-79
	TARCOCKI, 21. 22.	••	1-4-79
	Obakoya, O. Price Inspector Odejimi, Mrs R. A Price Inspector	••	1-4-79
	Odili, J. O Price Inspector	• •	1-4-79
	Odiyeye, E. O Trade Officer	••	1 <del>-4-</del> 79 1 <del>-4-</del> 79
	Odusanya, F Trade Officer Ogundeko, Mrs O Trade Officer	••	1-4-79
	Okuleye, Mrs M. A. A. Price Inspector	• •	1-4-79
	Onifade, R. A Price Inspector	••	1-4-79 1-4-79
	Onukwo, E. E Price Inspector	4.0	1-4-79
	Onyeneke, G. R. Price Inspector Orisaseyi, F. O. Price Inspector	• •	1-4-79
	Osara, Mrs R. Y Price Inspector	• •	1-4-79
******	Ochewa R O : Price Inspector	• •	1-4-79 1-4-79
	Oteshile, D. O Inspector of Weights and Measures Oyemiren, A. E. O Price Inspector	• • •	1-4-79
	Salami, Mrs A. M Price Inspector	• •	1-4-79
	Talabi, A. Price Inspector		1-4-79 1-4-79
	Udechukwu, C Price Inspector Udofia, A. N Inspector of Weights and Measures	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	1-4-79
	Udofia, A. N Inspector of Weights and Weasures Unagwu, U. R Price Inspector		1-4-79
Ministry of Works	18Chukwuemeka, N. I. Chief Technical Assistant		1-4-79
Ministry of Works	13Orji, E. I Chief Technical Assistant	••	1-4-79
Police	Abaji, M. G Superintendent	••	1-9-79
	Abasi, L Inspector	• •	26-7-79 26-7-79
	Abibafu, O Inspector		1-9-79
	Abbulimen, M Superintendent	••	1-9-79
	Abutu, E. Superintendent		1-9-79 1-9-79
	Abuul, A Superintendent	••	1-9-79
	Adedeii, E. A Superintendent		1-9-79
	Adedeii, M. M Superintendent	••	1-9-79 26-7-79
	Adegbite, M. Inspector		1-4-79
	Adegboyega, D Inspector Adehuwa, A. E Superintendent		1-9-79
ay equipel in the	Adejumo I Inspector	••	1-4-79
	Adekanbi, O Inspector	••	26-7-79 1-9-79
	Adelagun, J Superintendent	••	1-4-79
	Adeleke, E. Inspector Adeniyi, A. Inspector	**	1-4-79
	Adeshina I Inspector		1-4-79 1-4-79
	Ado, P. Inspector	::	1-9-79
	Adode, A. Superintendent	- ::	1-9-79
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	Afolabi, K. B Superintendent	••	1-9-79

	PRO	MOT	ONS—continued		
Department	Name	in 19	Appointment		Date of Promotion
Police—continued	Agbamu, E.		Superintendent		1-9-79
4 9	Agbarakwe, S.		Inspector	•• ••	26-7-79
ÿ	Agbelemoge, F. Agbo, B.	• • •	Inspector Inspector		1-4-79
**	Agboro, A.	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	Inspector		1-4-79
8 V	Aghedo, S. A. P.		Superintendent		1-9-79
	Agwam, M.		Superintendent	••	1–9–79
	Ahoionkhai, V. Aidela, G.		Superintendent Inspector		26-7-79
	Aighedion, E.	• • •	Inspector	::	.: 26-7-79
	Aina, E.		Superintendent		1-9-79
, as a first of	Aina, J.	••	Superintendent Superintendent	••	1–9–79 1–9–79
	Aisueni, I. E. Aiyenomumo, R.	• •	Inspector	•••••	1-4-79
* # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # #	Aiyerin, A.		Inspector		1–4–79
- K 9 191	Ajayi, A.	••	Superintendent		1-9-79
	Ajayi, I. K.		Superintendent	••	1–9–79 1–4–79
	Ajayi, M. Ajomobi, S.		Inspector Inspector		1-4-79
and the second	Akinbuwa, O. O.		Superintendent		1–9–79
	Akingbade, E.		Superintendent	••	1-9-79
2 2 4 × 140	Akingbehin, E.		Inspector Inspector		26-7-79
a to the same of	Akinmoyero, Y. Akoko, E.	• : :	Superintendent		1-9-79
	Akor, J.		Inspector		26-7-79
9	Akpan, A.	• •		··	1-9-79
<b>=</b>	Akwang, I.		Superintendent Superintendent	••	1–9–79 1–9–79
8 GO	Alabi, S. Alawode, D.	••	Inspector	:: ::	26-7-79
we to the second second	Alegbe, P.		Superintendent		1–9–79
	Alfred, H.		Inspector		1-4-78
	Ali, C Aliyu, S.	• •	Superintendent Superintendent		1-9-79
- Table 1	Amadasun, C.	• • •	Inspector	•• . ••	26-7-79
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *	Amaechi, J.	• •	Inspector		26-7-79
S 8	Ameh, E.		Inspector	•••	1-4-79
	Ameh, T. Aminu, H.	• •	Inspector Inspector	:: ::	1-4-79
	Amusan, O.	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	Superintendent		1-9-79
	Anionye, A.	• •		••	26-7-79
	Aniude, S.	• •	Inspector Superintendent	•• .••	26–7–79 1–9–79
	Anka, M. Anoye, B.	• • •	Inspector	:: " :: "	26-7-79
	Araga, M. J.		Superintendent		1–9–79
	Askira, K.		Superintendent		1-9-79
	Atima, P. A. Aturamu, B.	• •	Superintendent Superintendent	••	1–9–79 1–9–79
	Audu, K.	• •	Superintendent		1-9-79
74 17 74	Audu, Y.		Superintendent		1-9-79
	Auna, I.		Inspector	••	26–7–79
This is the second	Ava'an, P. Awoleye, A. K.	::	Superintendent Superintendent	:	1-9-79
	Ayemere, S.	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	Superintendent	and the second	1-9-78
	Ayemieye, P. N.		Superintendent		1-9-79
e na T	Ayeni, J.			***	26-7-79
	Bagobiri, D.	••	Inspector Inspector	** **	1–4–79
	Bagshaw, D Bakare, Mrs C.				1-9-79
	Bakare, O.		Superintendent		1–9–79
a, a Ha s	Bala, G		Superintendent		1-9-79
	Balogun, F. Balogun, I.	11	0		1 0 70
74 W	Balogun, J.		O		1-9-79
	Balogun, S.		Inspector		1–9–79
T	Balogun, T. A.		. Superintendent		1-9-79 1-4-79
	Bawalallah, N. Bello, C.	•	. Inspector . Superintendent		1-9-79
	Bossey, J.		Superintendent		1-9-79
	,				

Police_continued   Brainah, S.   Inspector   26-7-79		P	ROM	OTIONS—contin	ued			
Busari, R.   Inspector   26-7-79    Chinakwe, C.   Inspector   26-7-79    Chinakwe, C.   Inspector   26-7-79    Chukwui, P.   Inspector   26-7-79    Chukwui, P.   Inspector   26-7-79    Chukwui, P.   Inspector   26-7-79    Chukwuish, J.   Superintendent   1-9-79    Chukwuish, J.   Superintendent   1-9-79    Chukwuish, A.   Superintendent   1-9-79    Chukwuis	Department	Name	20	Appointment				
Busari, R.   Superintendent   19-79     Calabar, I.   Superintendent   19-79     Chinakwe, C.   Inspector   26-7-79     Chinakwe, I.   Inspector   26-7-79     Chinkwundh, P.   Inspector   26-7-79     Chikwumdh, P.   Inspector   26-7-79     Chikwumdh, P.   Inspector   26-7-79     Chikwumdh, P.   Inspector   26-7-79     Chikwumdh, P.   Inspector   26-7-79     Dang, E.   Superintendent   19-79     Dang, E.   Superintendent   19-79     Danyan, A.   Superintendent   19-79     Darrish, G.   Superintendent   19-79     Darrish, G.   Superintendent   19-79     Daura, A.   Superintendent   19-79     Daura, A.   Superintendent   19-79     Dibia, D.   Inspector   26-7-79     Dibia, D.   Inspector   26-7-79     Diviri, M.   Inspector   14-79     Duru, Y.   Inspector   26-7-79     Ebimmun, J.   Superintendent   19-79     Eboyomi, J.   Inspector   26-7-79     Egide, B.   Inspector   26-7-79     Egidenow, E.   Inspector   26-7-79     Egidenow, E.   Inspector   26-7-79     Egidenow, E.   Inspector   26-7-79     Egidenow, S.   Superintendent   19-79     Elema, Mrs H.   Superintendent	Police-continued	Braimah, S.		Inspector				26-7-79
Chinakwe, C. Inspector 26-7-79 Chukwujekwu, P. Inspector 26-7-79 Chukwujekwu, P. Inspector 26-7-79 Chikwumah, P. Inspector 26-7-79 Coker, E. Superintendent 1-9-79 Dakingari, B. Superintendent 1-9-79 Dam, I. Inspector 1-9-79 Dampaba, I. Superintendent 1-9-79 Dampaba, I. Superintendent 1-9-79 Dampaba, I. Superintendent 1-9-79 Daura, M. Superintendent 1-9-79 Daura, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Daura, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Daura, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Daura, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Daura, D. Inspector 1-4-79 Dibie, D. Inspector 1-4-79 Divit, M. Inspector 1-4-79 Divit, M. Inspector 1-4-79 Divit, M. Inspector 1-4-79 Duru, A. Inspector 1-4-79 Duru, A. Inspector 1-4-79 Duru, A. Inspector 1-4-79 Duru, M. Inspector 1-4-79 Duru, M. Inspector 1-4-79 Duru, M. Inspector 1-4-79 Duru, M. Inspector 1-4-79 Durumin-Iya, S. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ede, M. Inspector 1-4-79 Edgal, D. Inspector 1-4-79 Edgal, Mrs A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Eghown, E. Inspector 26-7-79 Eghown, E. Inspector 1-4-79 Egho		Busari, R.		Inspector		••		
Chukwuj. I. Inspector 26-7-79 Chikwumah, P. Inspector 26-7-79 Chikwumah, P. Inspector 26-7-79 Coker, E. Superintendent 19-79 Dakingari, B. Superintendent 19-79 Dam, I. Inspector 19-79 Dambab, I. Superintendent 19-79 Darish, G. Superintendent 19-79 Dibie, D. Inspector 26-7-79 Dibie, D. Inspector 14-79 Diviri, M. Inspector 14-79 Duru, V. Inspector 14-79 Duru, V. Inspector 19-79 Duru, V. Inspector 19-79 Ebynmi, I. Superintendent 19-79 Ebynmi, I. Superintendent 19-79 Ebynmi, I. Superintendent 19-79 Edge, D. Inspector 14-79 Edge, D. Inspector 14-79 Edge, D. Inspector 14-79 Edge, D. Inspector 19-79 Edge, D. Inspector 19-79 Edge, D. Inspector 19-79 Edgergor, H. A. T. Superintendent 19-79 Egergor, H. A. Superintendent 19-79 Egergor, H. A. Superintendent 19-79 Elimona, J. Superintendent 19-79 Egergor, H. A. Superintendent 19-79 Egergor, H. Superintendent 19-79 Egergor, H. A. Superintendent 19-79 Egergor	(S)	Calabar, I.	••		• • • • • • •	••	• •	
Chukwunjekwu, P. Inspector   26-7-79   Chikwumah, P. Inspector   26-7-79   Coker, E. Superintendent   1-9-79   Dakingari, B. Superintendent   1-9-79   Dakingari, B. Superintendent   1-9-79   Dam, I. Inspector   1-4-79   Dam, I. Superintendent   1-9-79   Dam, I. Superintendent   1-9-79   Dany, A. Superintendent   1-9-79   Dany, A. Superintendent   1-9-79   Day, A. Superintendent   1-9-79   Dibie, D. Inspector   1-4-79   Diviri, M. Inspector   1-4-79   Diviri, M. Inspector   1-4-79   Diviri, M. Inspector   1-4-79   Dordon, I. Inspector   1-4-79   Dordon, I. Inspector   26-7-79   Duru, A. Inspector   26-7-79   Duru, A. Inspector   26-7-79   Durumin-Iya, S. Superintendent   1-9-79   Edimmun, I. Superintendent   1-9-79   Edimmun, I. Superintendent   1-9-79   Edimmun, I. Superintendent   1-9-79   Edgal, D. Inspector   26-7-79   Edgal, D. Inspector   26-7-79   Edgal, D. Inspector   26-7-79   Egbe, E. Inspector   26-7-79   Egbe, E. Inspector   26-7-79   Eghowon, E. Superintendent   1-9-79   Eghowon, E. Superintendent   1-9-79   Eghowon, E. Superintendent   1-9-79   Eghowon, E. Superintendent   1-9-79   Egenbi, M. Superintendent   1-9-79   Egenbi, M. Superintendent   1-9-79   Eghowon, M. Superintendent   1-9-79   Egob	K	Chinakwe, C.			••		• •	26-7-79
Chikwunah, P.					761	• •	• •	
Coker, E. Superintendent 1-9-79 Dakingari, B. Superintendent 1-9-79 Dam, I. Inspector 1-4-79 Dam, I. Superintendent 1-9-79 Danbaba, J. Superintendent 1-9-79 Daniyan, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Dariah, G. Superintendent 1-9-79 Dariah, D. Inspector 1-4-79 Dibie, D. Inspector 26-7-79 Dibie, D. Inspector 1-4-79 Diviri, M. Inspector 1-4-79 Dordon, I. Inspector 26-7-79 Durunin-Iya, S. Superintendent 1-9-79 Durunin-Iya, S. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ebinmum, J. Superintendent 1-9-79 Edgal, D. Inspector 1-4-79 Egbus, Mrs A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Egbus, Mrs A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Egbus, Mrs A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Eghowon, E. Inspector 26-7-79 Eghowon, E. Inspector 1-4-79 Egharevba, M. Inspector 1-4-79 Egharevba, M. Inspector 1-4-79 Egharevba, M. Inspector 1-4-79 Ehimono, R. Inspector 1-9-79 Ehimono, R. Inspector 1-9-79 Ehimono, R. Inspector 1-9-79 Elimindero, S. G. Superintendent 1-9-79 Element, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Element, M. Inspector 1-4-79					5.9	**	••	
Dakingari, B.   Superintendent   1-9-79								
Dam, I.   Inspector		Dakingari, B.	12	Superintendent	• •			1-9-79
Daniyan, A.   Superintendent   1-9-79   Dare, H.   Superintendent   1-9-79   Darah, G.   Superintendent   1-9-79   Daura, A.   Superintendent   1-9-79   Daura, J.   Superintendent   1-9-79   Daura, J.   Superintendent   1-9-79   Daura, J.   Superintendent   1-9-79   Deri, D.   Inspector   1-4-79   Dibie, D.   Inspector   1-4-79   Dibie, D.   Inspector   1-4-79   Diviti, M.   Inspector   1-4-79   Diviti, M.   Inspector   1-4-79   Duru, A.   Inspector   1-4-79   Duru, A.   Inspector   26-7-79   Duru, A.   Inspector   26-7-79   Duru, A.   Inspector   1-9-79   Ebimmum, J.   Superintendent   1-9-79   Ebimmum, J.   Superintendent   1-9-79   Ede, M.   Inspector   1-4-79   Ede, M.   Inspector   1-4-79   Ede, M.   Inspector   1-4-79   Ede, M.   Inspector   26-7-79   Eghe, E.   Inspector   26-7-79   Eghe, E.   Inspector   26-7-79   Eghe, E.   Inspector   26-7-79   Eghewon, E.   Inspector   26-7-79   Egheman, M.   Inspector   26-7-79   Egheman, M.   Superintendent   1-9-79   Enhinola, J.   Superintendent   1-9-79   Enhinola, J.   Superintendent   1-9-79   Eleman, Mrs H.   Superintendent   1-9-79   Eleman, J.   Superintendent	W	Dam, I	• •			••.	••	
Dare   H.   Superintendent   1-9-79   Darish   G.   Superintendent   1-9-79   Daurs   A.   Superintendent   1-9-79   Daurs   A.   Superintendent   1-9-79   Daurs   U.   Superintendent   1-9-79   Deir   D.   Inspector   1-4-79   Dibie   D.   Inspector   1-4-79   Dibie   D.   Inspector   1-4-79   Diviti, M.   Inspector   1-4-79   Dordon   J.   Inspector   1-4-79   Dordon   J.   Inspector   1-4-79   Duru, A.   Inspector   26-7-79   Duru, V.   Inspector   26-7-79   Duru, V.   Inspector   26-7-79   Durumin-Iya, S.   Superintendent   1-9-79   Ebimmum, J.   Superintendent   1-9-79   Ede, M.   Inspector   1-4-79   Ede, M.   Inspector   1-4-79   Ede, M.   Inspector   26-7-79   Edgal, D.   Inspector   26-7-79   Edgal, D.   Inspector   26-7-79   Egbe, E.   Inspector   26-7-79   Egbe, E.   Inspector   26-7-79   Egbe, E.   Inspector   26-7-79   Eghaven, Mrs. A.   Superintendent   1-9-79   Eghaven, Mrs. A.   Superintendent   1-9-79   Egharevba, M.   Inspector   26-7-79   Eghiarevba, M.   Inspector   26-7-79   Ephinolon, R.   Inspector   26-7-79   Ehimola, J.   Superintendent   1-9-79   Elimal, Mrs. H.   Superintendent   1-9-79   Elimal, Mrs. H.   Superintendent   1-9-79   Elemal, Mrs. H.   Superintendent   1-9-79   Elemal, J. A.   Superintendent								
Darish, G.   Superintendent   1-9-79				Superintendent				
Daura, A.   Superintendent   1-9-79								
Deri, D.   Inspector   26-7-79   Dibie, D.   Inspector   26-7-79   Dipialeka, F.   Inspector   14-479   Diviri, M.   Inspector   14-479   Dordon, J.   Inspector   14-479   Duru, A.   Inspector   26-7-79   Duru, A.   Inspector   26-7-79   Duru, A.   Inspector   26-7-79   Duru, J.   Inspector   26-7-79   Durumin-Iya, S.   Superintendent   19-79   Ebinmum, J.   Superintendent   19-79   Edgal, D.   Inspector   14-79   Edgal, D.   Inspector   14-79   Edgal, D.   Inspector   26-7-79   Edgal, D.   Inspector   26-7-79   Edgol, B.   Inspector   26-7-79   Edgol, B.   Inspector   26-7-79   Edgold, Mirs A.   Superintendent   19-79   Edghawnon, R.   Inspector   26-7-79   Edghawnon, R.   Inspector   26-7-79   Edghawnon, R.   Inspector   26-7-79   Edghawnon, R.   Inspector   26-7-79   Edghawnon, R.   Superintendent   19-79   Edghawnon, R.   Superintendent   19-79   Ehimuan, N.   Superintendent   19-79   Ehimuan, N.   Superintendent   19-79   Ehimuan, N.   Superintendent   19-79   Elemai, Mirs H.   Superintendent   19-79   Eleman, E.   Superintendent   19-79   Eleman, M.   Superintenden				Superintendent			1.0	
Dibis   D.   Inspector   14-79   Dipisialeka, F.   Inspector   14-479   Diviri, M.   Inspector   14-479   Diviri, M.   Inspector   14-479   Dordon, J.   Inspector   14-479   Duru, A.   Inspector   26-7-79   Duru, V.   Inspector   26-7-79   Duru, V.   Inspector   26-7-79   Durumin-Iya, S.   Superintendent   19-79   Ebinmum, J.   Superintendent   19-79   Ebinmum, J.   Superintendent   19-79   Ede, M.   Inspector   14-79   Edgal, D.   Inspector   26-7-79   Edgal, D.   Inspector   26-7-79   Egbe, B.   Inspector   26-7-79   Egbe, B.   Inspector   26-7-79   Egbuka, Mrs A.   Superintendent   19-79   Egbrayerba, M.   Inspector   26-7-79   Eghraveba, M.   Inspector   26-7-79   Ephinda, J.   Superintendent   19-79   Epimal, Mrs H.   Superintend			••		• •		• •	
Dipisialeka, F. Inspector 1.4—79 Diviri, M. Inspector 1.4—79 Dordon, J. Inspector 1.4—79 Dordon, J. Inspector 26-7-79 Duru, A. Inspector 26-7-79 Duru, A. Inspector 26-7-79 Duru, Y. Inspector 26-7-79 Durumin-Iya, S. Superintendent 1.9—79 Ebinmun, J. Superintendent 1.9—79 Eboyomi, J. Inspector 1.4—79 Edgal, D. Inspector 1.4—79 Edgal, D. Inspector 26-7-79 Edfinon, D. Inspector 26-7-79 Eghowon, E. Inspector 26-7-79 Eghowon, E. Inspector 1.4—79 Egeregor, H. A. T. Superintendent 1.9—79 Eghowon, E. Inspector 26-7-79 Eghomon, R. Inspector 26-7-79 Eghomon, R. Inspector 26-7-79 Eghomon, R. Inspector 26-7-79 Enhimua, A. Superintendent 1.9—79 Ehimua, A. Superintendent 1.9—79 Ehimua, N. Superintendent 1.9—79 Ehimua, J. Superintendent 1.9—79 Ehimola, J. Superintendent 1.9—79 Ejemai, Mrs H. Superintendent 1.9—79 Ekwan, E. Superintendent 1.9—79 Ench, M. Superintendent 1.9—79 Ench, M. Superintendent 1.9—79 Ench, M. Superintendent 1.9—79 Ench, M. Superintendent 1.9—79 Exhabor, M. Inspector 1.4—79 Exhabor, M. Superintendent 1.9—79 Exhabor, M. Superintendent 1.9—79 Exhabor, M. Superintendent 1.9—79 Exhabor, M. Inspector 1.4—79 Exhabor, M. Superintendent 1.9—79 Exhabor, M. Inspector 1.4—79 Exhabor, M. Superintendent 1.9—79 Exhabor, M. Superin	# # # # #		111000000		••	••	••	
Diviri, M.	40 8 5 700					••	••	
Dordon, J.   Inspector   14-79				Inspector		::		
Duru, A.   Inspector   26-7-79						'		1-4-79
Durumin-Iya, S.   Superintendent   1-9-79		Duru, A.		Inspector		••	••	26-7-79
Ebinmum, J.   Superintendent   1-9-79	SF 59		••		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	••	••	
Eboyomi J.   Inspector		Durumin-lya, S.	••	Superintendent	300024 111, 12	• •	2000	
Ede M.	resident des interes				many we want	• •		
Edgal, D. Inspector 26-7-79 Egbe, E. Inspector 26-7-79 Egbe, E. Inspector 26-7-79 Egbown, E. Inspector 14-79 Eghown, E. Inspector 19-79 Eghown, E. Inspector 19-79 Eghown, E. Inspector 19-79 Eghown, Mrs A. Superintendent 19-79 Eghown, E. Superintendent 19-79 Eghown, E. Inspector 26-7-79 Eghown, R. Inspector 26-7-79 Eghown, R. Inspector 26-7-79 Ehimon, R. Inspector 19-79 Ehimuan, N. Superintendent 19-79 Ehimola, J. Superintendent 19-79 Ehimola, J. Superintendent 19-79 Ejedenewe, A. Superintendent 19-79 Ejembi, A. Superintendent 19-79 Ejembi, A. Superintendent 19-79 Ejembi, A. Superintendent 19-79 Ejembi, A. Superintendent 19-79 Ekema, J. Superintendent 19-79 Ekema, J. Superintendent 19-79 Ekema, S. Superintendent 19-79 Ekema, S. Superintendent 19-79 Emofonwa, S. Inspector 14-79 Eneh, M. Superintendent 19-79 Eneh, M. Superintendent 19-79 Eneh, M. Inspector 26-7-79 Enhabor, M. Inspector 26-7-79 Erhabor, M. Inspector 26-7-79 Erhabor, M. Inspector 14-79 Erhabor, M. Inspector 19-79 Erbabarnin, T. Inspector 19-79 Erbabarnin, M. Euperintendent 19-79 Erbabarnin, M. Euperint	***	Ede. M						
Effiong, D. Inspector 26-7-79 Egbe, E. Inspector 1-4-79 Eghowon, E. Inspector 1-4-79 Eghowon, E. Inspector 1-4-79 Eghowon, E. Inspector 1-4-79 Egergor, H. A. T. Superintendent 1-9-79 Egharevba, M. Inspector 26-7-79 Eghicmon, R. Inspector 26-7-79 Enicenua, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ehimdero, S. G. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ehimdero, S. G. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ehindero, S. G. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ejednewe, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ejednewe, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ejednewe, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ejemai, Mrs H. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ejemsi, Mrs H. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ejemsi, M. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ejemsi, D. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ejemsi, D. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ekema, J. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ekema, J. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ekema, E. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ekpan, E. Superintendent 1-9-79 Enotonwa, S. Inspector 1-4-79 Eneh, M. Superintendent 1-9-79 Eneh, M. Superintendent 1-9-79 Eneh, M. Superintendent 1-9-79 Eneh, M. Superintendent 1-9-79 Enek, W. Inspector 26-7-79 Enhudi, D. Superintendent 1-9-79 Erhabor, M. Inspector 1-4-79 Erhabor, M. Superintendent 1-9-79 Evanson, M. Supe			(5,5)		State of the state	••		
Eghowon, E. Inspector 1.4–79 Egbuka, Mrs A. Superintendent 1.9–79 Egergor, H. A. T. Superintendent 1.9–79 Egharevba, M. Inspector 26–7–79 Ehieman, R. Inspector 26–7–79 Ehieman, N. Superintendent 1.9–79 Ehiman, N. Superintendent 1.9–79 Ehindero, S. G. Superintendent 1.9–79 Ehindero, S. G. Superintendent 1.9–79 Ehinda, J. Superintendent 1.9–79 Ejednewe, A. Superintendent 1.9–79 Ejembi, A. Superintendent 1.9–79 Ekema, J. Superintendent 1.9–79 Ekema, J. Superintendent 1.9–79 Ekema, J. Superintendent 1.9–79 Ekema, J. Superintendent 1.9–79 Enofonwa, S. Inspector 1.4–79 Enofonwa, S. Inspector 26–7–79 Endij, D. Superintendent 1.9–79 Endij, D. Superintendent 1.9–79 Endij, D. Superintendent 1.9–79 Erhabor, M. Inspector 26–7–79 Erhabor, M. Inspector 1.4–79 Esukuku, D. Inspector 1.4–79 Esukuku, D. Inspector 1.4–79 Esukuku, D. Inspector 1.4–79 Evanson, M. Superintendent 1.9–79 Eyo, Mrs B. E. Superintendent 1.9–79 Eyo, Mrs B. E. Superintendent 1.9–79 Ezebaliek, N. Inspector 1.4–79 Eyo, Mrs B. E. Superintendent 1.9–79 Ezebaliek, N. Inspector 26–7–79 Fadeyi, E. A. Superintendent 1.9–79 Gashi, A. Superintendent 1.9–79 Gogo, G. Inspector 26–7–79 Gololo, D. Superintendent 1.9–79		Effiong, D.			• •		• •	
Egbuka, Mrs A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Egregor, H. A. T. Superintendent 1-9-79 Eghiomon, R. Inspector 26-7-79 Ehimuan, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ehimuan, N. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ehimotor, S. G. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ehindero, S. G. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ehindero, S. G. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ehindero, S. G. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ejedenewe, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ejembi, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ejembi, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ejembi, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ejembi, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ekema, I. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ekema, I. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ekwunye, S. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ekwunye, S. Superintendent 1-9-79 Emofonwa, S. Inspector 1-4-79 Eneh, M. Superintendent 1-9-79 Eneh, M. Superintendent 1-9-79 Eneh, M. Superintendent 1-9-79 Eneh, M. Inspector 26-7-79 Endi, D. Superintendent 1-9-79 Endi, D. Superintendent 1-9-79 Endi, D. Superintendent 1-9-79 Endik, S. Inspector 1-4-79 Exhabor, M. Inspector 1-4-79 Exhabor, M. Inspector 1-4-79 Exhabor, M. Superintendent 1-9-79 Exhabor, M. Superintendent 1-9-79 Exhabor, M. Inspector 1-4-79 Exhabor, M. Superintendent 1-9-79 Exhabor	* *							1-4-79
Egeregor, H. A. T.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Egharevba, M.         Inspector         26-7-79           Eghiomon, R.         Inspector         26-7-79           Ehimona, A.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Ehimeua, A.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Ehimola, J.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Ehinola, J.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Ehimola, J.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Ejedenewe, A.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Ejemai, Mrs H.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Ejesei, D.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Ekema, J.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Ekema, J.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Ekwunye, S.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Ekwunye, S.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Endofonwa, S.         Inspector         1-4-79           End, M.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Endij, D.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Endai, M.         Inspector         26-7-79           Enhabor, M.         Inspector         1-4-	T .					••		1-9-79
Egharevba, M.         Inspector         26-7-79           Eghiomon, R.         Inspector         26-7-79           Ehiemua, A.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Ehimuan, N.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Ehindero, S. G.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Ehinola, J.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Ejedenewe, A.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Ejemai, Mrs H.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Ejembi, A.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Ejembi, A.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Ejesci, D.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Ekema, J.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Ekwan, E.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Ekwunye, S.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Enofonwa, S.         Inspector         1-4-79           Ene, M.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Ene, M.         Inspector         26-7-79           Endid, D.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Erhabor, M.         Inspector         1-4-79           Etuk, S.         Inspector         1-4-79 <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>1-9-79</td>								1-9-79
Eghiomon, R. Inspector Ehiemua, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ehimuan, N. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ehimuan, N. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ehimola, J. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ehimola, J. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ejedenewe, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ejemsi, Mrs H. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ejemsi, Mrs H. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ejesei, D. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ejesei, D. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ekema, J. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ekema, J. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ekwunye, S. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ekwunye, S. Superintendent 1-9-79 Emofonwa, S. Inspector 1-4-79 Emofonwa, S. Inspector 1-4-79 Ene, W. Inspector 26-7-79 Enudi, D. Superintendent 1-9-79 Erhabor, M. Inspector 26-7-79 Erihakeme, S. Inspector 1-4-79 Esukuku, D. Inspector 1-4-79 Esukuku, D. Inspector 1-4-79 Evanson, M. Superintendent 1-9-79 Evanson, M. Superintendent 1-9-79 Example, S. Inspector 1-4-79 Example, S. Inspector 1-4-79 Evanson, M. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ezebalike, N. Inspector 1-4-79 Eyo, Mrs B. E. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ezebalike, N. Inspector 26-7-79 Fabunmi, T. Inspector 26-7-79 Fabunmi, T. Inspector 26-7-79 Fadeyi, E. A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gabriel, S. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gabriel, N. Inspector 1-4-79 Gogo, G. Inspector 1-4-79 Gogo, G. Inspector 1-4-79 Hambelu, J. D. Superintendent 1-9-79	- H	Egharevba, M.	7.1	Inspector				26779
Ehimuan, N. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ehindero, S. G. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ehindola, J. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ejedenewe, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ejemai, Mrs H. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ejembi, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ejesei, D. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ekema, J. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ekema, J. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ekema, J. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ekwanye, S. Superintendent 1-9-79 Emofonwa, S. Inspector 1-4-79 Eneh, M. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ene, W. Inspector 26-7-79 Enudi, D. Superintendent 1-9-79 Erhabor, M. Inspector 26-7-79 Erhabor, M. Inspector 1-4-79 Esukuku, D. Inspector 1-4-79 Esukuku, D. Inspector 1-4-79 Etuk, S. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ezebalike, N. Inspector 26-7-79 Fabunmi, T. Inspector 26-7-79 Fabunmi, T. Inspector 26-7-79 Fadeyi, E. A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gashi, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gashi, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gashi, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gashi, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gemeti, N. Inspector 1-4-79 Gemeti, N. Inspector 1-4-79 Gogo, G. Inspector 26-7-79 Gulma, M. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gulma, M. Superintendent 1-9-79 Hambelu, J. D. Superintendent 1-9-79 Hambelu, J. D. Superintendent 1-9-79	See Wind	Eghiomon, R.	••				• •	
Ehindero, S. G. Superintendent 19-79 Ehinola, J. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ejedenewe, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ejedenewe, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ejemai, Mrs H. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ejembi, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ejesei, D. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ekema, J. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ekema, E. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ekpan, E. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ekwunye, S. Superintendent 1-9-79 Emofonwa, S. Inspector 1-4-79 Eneh, M. Superintendent 1-9-79 Eneh, M. Superintendent 1-9-79 Eneh, M. Inspector 26-7-79 Enhabor, M. Inspector 26-7-79 Erhabor, M. Inspector 1-4-79 Esukuku, D. Inspector 1-4-79 Esukuku, D. Inspector 1-4-79 Esukuku, D. Inspector 1-4-79 Eyo, Mrs B. E. Superintendent 1-9-79 Eyo, Mrs B. E. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ezebalike, N. Inspector 26-7-79 Fadeyi, E. A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Fadipe, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gabriel, S. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gabriel, N. Inspector 26-7-79 Gabriel, N. Inspector 26-7-79 Gemeti, N. Inspector 26-7-79 Gemeti, N. Inspector 26-7-79 Gololo, D. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gulma, M. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gulma, M. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gulma, M. Superintendent 1-9-79 Hambelu, J. D. Superintendent 1-9-79 Hambelu, J. D. Superintendent 1-9-79 Hambelu, J. D. Superintendent 1-9-79	** *	Ehiemua, A.						
Ehinola, J. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ejedenewe, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ejemai, Mrs H. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ejembi, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ejembi, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ejesei, D. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ekema, J. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ekpan, E. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ekwunye, S. Superintendent 1-9-79 Emofonwa, S. Inspector 1-4-79 Eneh, M. Superintendent 1-9-79 Eneh, M. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ene, W. Inspector 26-7-79 Enaudi, D. Superintendent 1-9-79 Erihabor, M. Inspector 26-7-79 Erihiakeme, S. Inspector 1-4-79 Esukuku, D. Inspector 1-4-79 Esukuku, D. Inspector 1-4-79 Evanson, M. Superintendent 1-9-79 Evanson, M. Superintendent 1-9-79 Eyo, Mrs B. E. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ezebalike, N. Inspector 26-7-79 Fadoyri, E. A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Fadipe, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gashi, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gashi, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gashi, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gogo, G. Inspector 26-7-79 Gogolo, D. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gololo, D. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gulma, M. Superintendent 1-9-79 Hambelu, J. D. Superintendent 1-9-79 Hambelu, J. D. Superintendent 1-9-79	<b>■</b> 25	Enimuan, N.	18000		535.9		-	
Ejedenewe, A.   Superintendent   1-9-79		Ehinola, I.	*11					
Ejembi, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ejesei, D. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ekema, J. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ekema, J. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ekpan, E. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ekpan, E. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ekwunye, S. Superintendent 1-9-79 Emofonwa, S. Inspector 1-4-79 Eneh, M. Superintendent 1-9-79 Eneh, M. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ene, W. Inspector 26-7-79 Enudi, D. Superintendent 1-9-79 Erhabor, M. Inspector 26-7-79 Erhabor, M. Inspector 1-4-79 Esukuku, D. Inspector 1-4-79 Esukuku, D. Inspector 1-4-79 Etuk, S. Inspector 1-4-79 Evanson, M. Superintendent 1-9-79 Eyo, Mrs B. E. Superintendent 1-9-79 Eyo, Mrs B. E. Superintendent 1-9-79 Fabunmi, T. Inspector 26-7-79 Fadeyi, E. A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Fadeyi, E. A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gashi, N. Inspector 26-7-79 Gemeti, N. Inspector 26-7-79 Gololo, D. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gololo, D. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gololo, D. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gulma, M. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gulma, M. Superintendent 1-9-79 Hambelu, J. D. Superintendent 1-9-79	3 9	Eiedenewe, A.		Superintendent	• •	200 miles		1-9-79
Ejesei, D.   Superintendent   1-9-79			••			• •		
Ekema, J.   Superintendent   1-9-79	4 4 5 W							
Ekpan, E.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Ekwunye, S.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Emofonwa, S.         Inspector         1-4-79           Eneh, M.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Ene, W.         Inspector         26-7-79           Enudi; D.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Erhabor, M.         Inspector         26-7-79           Erhiakeme, S.         Inspector         1-4-79           Esukuku, D.         Inspector         1-4-79           Etuk, S.         Inspector         1-4-79           Evanson, M.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Eyo, Mrs B. E.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Ezebalike, N.         Inspector         26-7-79           Fabunmi, T.         Inspector         26-7-79           Fadipe, A.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Gabriel, S.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Gashi, A.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Gemeti, N.         Inspector         26-7-79           Gemeti, N.         Inspector         1-4-79           Gololo, D.         Superintendent         1-9-79		Elesei, D.						1-9-79
Ekwunye, S.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Emofonwa, S.         Inspector         1-4-79           Eneh, M.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Ene, W.         Inspector         26-7-79           Enudi, D.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Erhabor, M.         Inspector         26-7-79           Brihiakeme, S.         Inspector         1-4-79           Esukuku, D.         Inspector         1-4-79           Etuk, S.         Inspector         1-4-79           Evanson, M.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Eyo, Mrs B. E.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Ezebalike, N.         Inspector         26-7-79           Fabunmi, T.         Inspector         26-7-79           Fadeyi, E. A.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Fadipe, A.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Gashi, A.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Gashi, A.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Gemeti, N.         Inspector         26-7-79           Gemeti, N.         Inspector         26-7-79           Goloo, D.         Superintendent         1-9-79           <								1-9-79
Eneh, M., Superintendent 1-9-79 Ene, W. Inspector 26-7-79 Enudi, D. Superintendent 1-9-79 Erhabor, M. Inspector 26-7-79 Erihiakeme, S. Inspector 1-4-79 Esukuku, D. Inspector 1-4-79 Etuk, S. Inspector 1-4-79 Etuk, S. Inspector 1-4-79 Evanson, M. Superintendent 1-9-79 Eyon, Mrs B. E. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ezebalike, N. Inspector 26-7-79 Fabunmi, T. Inspector 26-7-79 Fadeyi, E. A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Fadipe, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gashi, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gashi, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gashi, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gashi, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gogo, G. Inspector 26-7-79 Gogo, G. Inspector 1-4-79 Gololo, D. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gulma, M. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gulma, M. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gulma, M. Superintendent 1-9-79 Hambelu, J. D. Superintendent 1-9-79 Hambelu, J. D. Superintendent 1-9-79		Ekwunye, S.		Superintendent				1-9-79
Ene, W. Inspector 26-7-79 Enudi, D. Superintendent 1-9-79 Erhabor, M. Inspector 26-7-79 Erihiakeme, S. Inspector 1-4-79 Esukuku, D. Inspector 1-4-79 Etuk, S. Inspector 1-4-79 Evanson, M. Superintendent 1-9-79 Eyo, Mrs B. E. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ezebalike, N. Inspector 26-7-79 Fabunmi, T. Inspector 26-7-79 Fadipe, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gabriel, S. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gashi, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gashi, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gashi, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gashi, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gogo, G. Inspector 26-7-79 Gogo, G. Inspector 1-4-79 Gogo, G. Inspector 1-4-79 Gololo, D. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gulma, M. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gulma, M. Superintendent 1-9-79 Hambelu, J. D. Superintendent 1-9-79 Hambelu, J. D. Superintendent 1-9-79			• •		••	••		1-4-79
Enudi, D. Superintendent 1-9-79 Erhabor, M. Inspector 26-7-79 Erihiakeme, S. Inspector 1-4-79 Esukuku, D. Inspector 1-4-79 Etuk, S. Inspector 1-4-79 Evanson, M. Superintendent 1-9-79 Eyo, Mrs B. E. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ezebalike, N. Inspector 26-7-79 Fabunmi, T. Inspector 26-7-79 Fadeyi, E. A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gabriel, S. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gashi, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gashi, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gashi, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gashi, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gogo, G. Inspector 26-7-79 Gogo, G. Inspector 1-4-79 Gololo, D. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gulma, M. Superintendent 1-9-79 Hambelu, J. D. Superintendent 1-9-79 Hambelu, J. D. Superintendent 1-9-79 Hambelu, J. D. Superintendent 1-9-79	<i>i</i> ,	Ench, M.	••		••	. • •		26-7-79
Erhabor, M.       Inspector       26-7-79         Erihiakeme, S.       Inspector       1-4-79         Esukuku, D.       Inspector       1-4-79         Etuk, S.       Inspector       1-4-79         Etuk, S.       Inspector       1-9-79         Evanson, M.       Superintendent       1-9-79         Eyo, Mrs B. E.       Superintendent       26-7-79         Ezebalike, N.       Inspector       26-7-79         Fabunmi, T.       Inspector       26-7-79         Fadeyi, E. A.       Superintendent       1-9-79         Gabriel, S.       Superintendent       1-9-79         Gashi, A.       Superintendent       1-9-79         Gbadamosi, T.       Inspector       26-7-79         Gemeti, N.       Inspector       26-7-79         Gogo, G.       Inspector       1-4-79         Gololo, D.       Superintendent       1-9-79         Gulma, M.       Superintendent       1-9-79         Hambelu, J. D.       Superintendent       1-9-79		Ene, w	* *		•	••		
Erihiakeme, S. Inspector 1-4-79 Esukuku, D. Inspector 1-4-79 Etuk, S. Inspector 1-4-79 Evanson, M. Superintendent 1-9-79 Eyo, Mrs B. E. Superintendent 1-9-79 Ezebalike, N. Inspector 26-7-79 Fabunmi, T. Inspector 26-7-79 Fadeyi, E. A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gabriel, S. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gashi, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gashi, A. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gbadamosi, T. Inspector 26-7-79 Gemeti, N. Inspector 1-4-79 Gogo, G. Inspector 26-7-79 Gololo, D. Superintendent 1-9-79 Gulma, M. Superintendent 1-9-79 Hambelu, J. D. Superintendent 1-9-79 Hambelu, J. D. Superintendent 1-9-79	W -		•••	Inspector				
Etuk, S.       Inspector       1-4-79         Evanson, M.       Superintendent       1-9-79         Eyo, Mrs B. E.       Superintendent       1-9-79         Ezebalike, N.       Inspector       26-7-79         Fabunmi, T.       Inspector       26-7-79         Fadeyi, E. A.       Superintendent       1-9-79         Fadipe, A.       Superintendent       1-9-79         Gabriel, S.       Superintendent       1-9-79         Gashi, A.       Superintendent       1-9-79         Gbadamosi, T.       Inspector       26-7-79         Gemeti, N.       Inspector       1-4-79         Gogo, G.       Inspector       26-7-79         Gololo, D.       Superintendent       1-9-79         Gulma, M.       Superintendent       1-9-79         Hambelu, J. D.       Superintendent       1-9-79	**	Erihiakeme, S.		Inspector		•••		
Evanson, M.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Eyo, Mrs B. E.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Ezebalike, N.         Inspector         26-7-79           Fabunmi, T.         Inspector         26-7-79           Fadeyi, E. A.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Fadipe, A.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Gabriel, S.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Gashi, A.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Gbadamosi, T.         Inspector         26-7-79           Gemeti, N.         Inspector         1-4-79           Gogo, G.         Inspector         26-7-79           Gololo, D.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Gulma, M.         Superintendent         1-9-79           Hambelu, J. D.         Superintendent         1-9-79			•. •		••	* * *		1-4-79
Eyo, Mrs B. E.       Superintendent       1-9-79         Ezebalike, N.       Inspector       26-7-79         Fabunmi, T.       Inspector       26-7-79         Fadeyi, E. A.       Superintendent       1-9-79         Fadipe, A.       Superintendent       1-9-79         Gabriel, S.       Superintendent       1-9-79         Gashi, A.       Superintendent       1-9-79         Gbadamosi, T.       Inspector       26-7-79         Gemeti, N.       Inspector       1-4-79         Gogo, G.       Inspector       26-7-79         Gololo, D.       Superintendent       1-9-79         Gulma, M.       Superintendent       1-9-79         Hambelu, J. D.       Superintendent       1-9-79		Etuk, S				••		
Ezebalike, N.       Inspector       26-7-79         Fabunmi, T.       Inspector       26-7-79         Fadeyi, E. A.       Superintendent       1-9-79         Fadipe, A.       Superintendent       1-9-79         Gabriel, S.       Superintendent       1-9-79         Gashi, A.       Superintendent       1-9-79         Gbadamosi, T.       Inspector       26-7-79         Gemeti, N.       Inspector       1-4-79         Gogo, G.       Inspector       26-7-79         Gololo, D.       Superintendent       1-9-79         Gulma, M.       Superintendent       1-9-79         Hambelu, J. D.       Superintendent       1-9-79								1-9-79
Fabunni, T.       Inspector       26-7-79         Fadeyi, E. A.       Superintendent       1-9-79         Fadipe, A.       Superintendent       1-9-79         Gabriel, S.       Superintendent       1-9-79         Gashi, A.       Superintendent       1-9-79         Gbadamosi, T.       Inspector       26-7-79         Gemeti, N.       Inspector       1-4-79         Gogo, G.       Inspector       26-7-79         Gololo, D.       Superintendent       1-9-79         Gulma, M.       Superintendent       1-9-79         Hambelu, J. D.       Superintendent       1-9-79		Ezebalike, N.						26-7-79
Fadipe, A.       Superintendent       1-9-79         Gabriel, S.       Superintendent       1-9-79         Gashi, A.       Superintendent       1-9-79         Gbadamosi, T.       Inspector       26-7-79         Gemeti, N.       Inspector       1-4-79         Gogo, G.       Inspector       26-7-79         Gololo, D.       Superintendent       1-9-79         Gulma, M.       Superintendent       1-9-79         Hambelu, J. D.       Superintendent       1-9-79	250	Fabunmi, T.				. **	••	
Gabriel, S.       Superintendent       1-9-79         Gashi, A.       Superintendent       1-9-79         Gbadamosi, T.       Inspector       26-7-79         Gemeti, N.       Inspector       1-4-79         Gogo, G.       Inspector       26-7-79         Gololo, D.       Superintendent       1-9-79         Gulma, M.       Superintendent       1-9-79         Hambelu, J. D.       Superintendent       1-9-79		Fadeyi, E. A.	••		••			
Gashi, A.       Superintendent       1-9-79         Gbadamosi, T.       Inspector       26-7-79         Gemeti, N.       Inspector       1-4-79         Gogo, G.       Inspector       26-7-79         Gololo, D.       Superintendent       1-9-79         Gulma, M.       Superintendent       1-9-79         Hambelu, J. D.       Superintendent       1-9-79	A CALL ME BOOK				- 19			
Gbadamosi, T					::			
Gemeti, N	27 B		*		••	•• .		26-7-79
Gololo, D		Gemeti, N.		Inspector	••	••	••	
Gulma, M Superintendent							*	
Hambelu, J. D Superintendent 1-9-79								
Table 1 Table	* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *			Superintendent				

1 × × ×	PRC	OMOTIONS—continued	28 W 27	140
Department	Name	Appointment		Date of Promotion
Police-continued	Hogan, A.	Superintendent		1-9-79
2 01100 DOMINIACE	Ibikunle, L.	트리크 (1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1		1-9-79
	Ibrahim, J.		,	1-9-79
a = 2	Ibuhro, J. O.		., ,, ,,	1-9-79
1.34	Idemudia, B.			26-7-79
	Idoko, S.			1-4-79
	Idolor, P.		••	26-7-79 1-9-79
Ťæ.	Igun, S. Ikhenoba, P.	C	:: :: ::	1-9-79
	Ikpotokin, E.	Superintendent	11	26-7-79
e ¹⁸	Imarhia, D.	Inspector		4 4 70
	Imobio, M.			
H 17	Irabor, J.	Superintendent		1-9-79
	Iwenjora, F.	Superintendent		1-9-79
	Iyagba, T.	Inspector		AC M MA
	Iyonmana, B.		н н о	1. 0. 70
5	Izekor, D.	Superintendent Superintendent		4 0 40
	James, I. Jatau, C.		V	4 0 70
- B II	Jibunoh, W.	Superintendent		1-9-79
	Jimoh, A.	Inspector		
T 9	Kakada, J.	Inspector	** : ** **	
8	Karaki, R.	Inspector		
5.50 %	Karimu, S.	Inspector	•• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	4 0 70
	Kenechukwu, D. Korolo, G.			1 / 70
	Kusimo, L.	Superintendent		4 0 70
0	Lakobbo, N.	Inspector		. 26-7-79
	Lawal, Mrs W. A	A Superintendent	and the second	1-9-79
	Magbodu, G.	Inspector		4 0 70 .
	Maikifa, M.	Superintendent Superintendent		4 0 70
* x 9	Maiyaki, U. A. Makama, L.	Superintendent	** *** ***	4 0 70
* *	Mamman, U.	Superintendent		. 1–9–79
	Mashi, L.	Superintendent		. 1-9-79
	Mbalisi, J.	Inspector		26 7 70
	Mbonu, G.	Inspector	••	1 0 70
10	Mebude, A. O.	Superintendent Inspector		06 8 80
	Mekwunye, R. Meyile, S.	Inspector		06 7 70
	Mgbodu, G.	Inspector		. 1-4-79
78	Mohammed, S.	Superintendent		
	Mojola, D.	Superintendent		. 1-9-79
	Moma, S.	Inspector	• • • •	1 4 70
	Murutala, L. Musa, B.	Inspector Superintendent		4 0 70
	Musa, S.	Superintendent		. 1-9-79
F	Ndana, M.	Superintendent		. 1-9-79
*	Njezi, B.	Inspector		. 26-7-79
	Njoku, M.	' Inspector	••	. 26-7-79
	Njoku, S.	Inspector		. 1-4-79
UN 30 3	Nkenchor, J. Nneke, C.	Inspector		. 26-7-79
(45)	Nngerem, N.	Superintendent	한 경기 :	. 1-9-79
- 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1	Nwagwu, J.	Inspector		. 26-7-79
	Nwaneme, M.	Inspector		. 26-7-79
	Nwankwo, S.	Inspector	•• • • • • • •	. 26-7-79 . 26-7-79
	Nwikpo, A. Nwokonna, I.	Inspector		26-7-79
	Nwugha, E.	Inspector		. 26-7-79
D 0	Obadina, D.	Superintendent		. 1-9-79
38.8	Obaneri, E. N.	V Superintendent	A	. 1-9-79
	Obasogie, O.	Inspector	140 A 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	. 26-7-79 . 26-7-79
	Obeakemeh, J.	Inspector	· ^ ^ ^ ^ ^ ^ ^ ^ ^ ^ ^ ^ ^ ^ ^ ^ ^ ^ ^	26-7-79
	Obetan, U.	Inspector		26-7-79
1	Obiora, C. O.	Superintendent		. 1-9-79
	70 NO.	450 W P		

**	PROM	OTI	ONS—continued		X	. 1
Department	Name		Appointment	6 a	5.	Date of Promotion
Police-continued	Ocheja, S. E.		Superintendent	., .,		1-9-79
Police-commutes	Odesola, A.	22.00				1-9-79
	- 11 · · ·		Inspector			26-7-79
	Odita, F.	••	Superintendent		••	1-9-79
Training the second	Oduokit, O.	.,	Inspector		• •	26-7-79
	Ofodu, M.		Superintendent		• •	1-9-79
	Ogbaro, M.		Inspector			1-4-79
	Ogbasi, B.		Inspector			26-7-79
	Ogbomone, B. O.	• •	Superintendent			1-9-79
	Ogbu, E.		Inspector			1-4-79
to too y	Ogenyi, J. O.		Superintendent	••	• • •	1-9-79
	Ogherohwo, P.		Inspector		••	26-7-79
	Ogudo, G.		Superintendent	**	••	1-9-79
	Ogumorise, F.		Inspector	** **	• •	1-4-79 26-7-79
	Ogunduile, S.		Inspector	11		26-7-79
	Ogunjobi, F.		Inspector	** **	••	1-4-79
	Ogwama, S.	• •	Inspector Inspector	** **	•	26-7-79
p ac 12	Ohahuru, B.	• •	Superintendent		**	1-9-79
	Ojo, J. S. K.	••	Superintendent			1-9-79
	Ojo, S.	• • .	Superintendent	:: ::	••	1-9-79
9 20 2	Okafor, D. Okelola, S.	• • .	Superintendent			1-9-79
* + 2	Okiti, S.	• •	Superintendent			1-9-79
	Okokon, A.		Inspector		• •	26-7-79
	Okorodas, F.		Inspector	11		1-4-79
	Okoye, M.		Inspector			26-7-79
	Okoye, P.		Inspector			26-7-79
	Okpoh, M.		Inspector		••	26-7-79
	Okundayo, G.		Superintendent		••	1-9-79
	Okunzuwa, A.		Inspector		••	26-7-79
	Okuo, M.		Superintendent			1-9-79 1-9-79
	Olatoye, S.	• •	Superintendent	** **	• •	1-9-79
V 4 V	Olatunji, B.	••	Superintendent	The state of the state of	• • •	26-7-79
	Olorunda, A.	• •	Inspector Inspector	••	••	1-4-79
	Olu, M.	• •	Inspector	**	• ••	1-4-79
	Olude, F. Oluku, D.	• •	Inspector	••	•••	1-4-79
* 4.5	Omenogor, G.		Inspector		• • •	26-7-79
30 e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e	Omijie, S.	•	Inspector			26-7-79
K I I	Omojola, B. O. T.		Superintendent	••		1-9-79
	Omosue, E.		Inspector			1-4-79
	Omueti, D.		Inspector	••	••	1-4-79
9754	Onduku, L.	• •	Inspector	••	••	1-4-79
	Onime, P.		Superintendent	••	**	1-9-79
v / 10 / 2 / 2 / 2	Onojomeje, E.		Inspector		**	26-7-79
	Onosike, O.	••	Inspector		••	26-7-79 1-9-79
	Onwon, F.	••	Superintendent Superintendent	••	••	1-9-79
	Onwuatu, B.	• • •	Superintendent		**	1-9-79
	Onwuka, I. Onyekwere, E.	•••	Inspector			26-7-79
	Onyia, E.		Inspector			26-7-79
	Opara, R.		Superintendent			1-9-79
	Orertan, F.		Inspector			1-4-79
)	Orimaiye, B.		Inspector			26-7-79
50 E	Oroha, A. I.		Superintendent	•••		1-9-79
	Orok, P.	٠.	Inspector	••	••	26-7-79
10 To	Orumbie, J.	•••	Inspector	**		1-7-79
	Orunja, J. A.		Superintendent		• •	1-9-79
	Orutu, W.		Inspector	***	• • • •	1-4-79
	Osagie, N.	• • •	Inspector	•••	• ••	26-7-79 1-1-79
	Oseni, K.	• •	Superintendent	••		
	Osikhena, Mrs M.		Inspector			26-7-79
	Osuagwu, C.	• •	Inspector	••	• •	26-7-79 1-4-79
5	Osuji, A.	•••	Inspector Superintendent	**	**	1-9-79
	Otokhine, S.	••	pupermiendent	**	••	

			, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	(5)	27		8
Department	Name	St 38	Appointment			02	Date of Promotion
Police-continued	Otun, F.	• •	Inspector		••		26-7-79
	Ovbude, A.		Inspector				26-7-79
	Oyadiran, F.		Inspector		••		26-7-79
	Oyedele, J. O.		Superintendent				1-9-79
*	Oyesusi, J.		Inspector	••			26-7-79
(9)	Oyofor, A.		Superintendent	••			1-9-79
	Oyubu, J.		Inspector	••	• •		26-7-79
	Patrick, U		Inspector			• •	26-7-79
	Popoola, O. P.		Superintendent			• •	1-9-79
	Potiskum, B.		Superintendent				1-9-79
* * *	Romaine, C.		Inspector				1-4-79
	Safana, M.		Superintendent				1-9-79
* 19	Sagay, E.	• •	Inspector	••		•	1-4-79
	Sam, R		Inspector				1-4-79
25	Samuel, S.		Inspector		•		1-4-79
	Shaibu, Y.	• • •	Superintendent			8695	1-9-79
	Shuwa, B.		Superintendent				1-9-79
	Sofeso, P.		Inspector		10.00	••	1-4-79
•	Talor, W. E.	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	Superintendent	\$3.50		200	1-9-79
	Tambiyor, G.	• • • •	Superintendent		0.00		1-9-79
	Tanno, A.	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	Inspector			::	26-7-79
3.5	Thomas, E.	•	Inspector	:: .		• • •	1-4-79
	Tsav, A. B.	• • •	Superintendent				1-9-79
	Udoh, P.		Superintendent				1-9-79
	Ugorji, I.	• •	Inspector	••	••	••	26-7-79
78 380	Ukegbu, E.	••	Inspector				26-7-79
•	Ulanmo, P.	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	Inspector	**			26-7-79
W 64	Umoffia, E.		Superintendent	• •		••	1-9-79
	Umoseiet, U. A.	::	Superintendent	••		•	1-9-79
	Unuakhe, M.	CHARLES AND ADDRESS OF THE PARTY OF THE PART	Inspector	••	**	• •	26-7-79
25	Usang, G.	• •	Inspector	• •	35.000 12	• •	26-7-79
	Ushiebi, J.	••	Inspector	••		• •	26-7-79
18	Usman, A. M.	••	Superintendent	• •	• •	•	1-9-79
	Uzowuru, G.	••	Inspector	*** T		€59€5	26-7-79
3 3	Waziri, V.	• •	Superintendent	*** ** §	• •	• •	1-9-79
T	Yahaya, M.	••	Superintendent	••		••	1-9-79
	Yola, U	••	Superintendent	••			1-9-79
	Yusuf, T. A.	• •	Superintendent	• •			1-9-79
	Yusufu, S.	••	Superintendent	••	• •	••	1-9-79
	Zinchall, P.	••	Inspector	••	••	••	1-4-79
	Zubairu, U.		Superintendent	••	**	•	1-9-79
	Zubanu, C.		Dupermitendent	••		••	1-7-19

Notification in Gazette No. 36 of 2-8-79 is hereby amended.
 Notification in Gazette No. 35 of 26-7-79 is hereby amended.
 Promoted notionally w.e.f. 1-3-75. Notification in Gazette No. 25 of 2-6-77 is hereby amended.
 Promoted notionally w.e.f. 1-4-77. Notification in Gazette No. 48 of 26-10-78 is hereby amended.

5 Notification in Gazette No. 18 of 12-4-79 is hereby amended.

6 Notification in Gazette No. 11 of 1-3-79 is hereby amended.
7 Notification in Gazette No. 33 of 27-7-78 is hereby amended.
8 Notification in Gazette No. 21 of 4-5-78 is hereby amended.
9 Notification in Gazette No. 39 of 23-8-79 is hereby amended.

10 Notification in Gazette No. 42 of 6-9-79 is hereby amended. 11 Promoted notionally w.e.f. 2-3-78 and actually w.e.f. 9-10-78.
12 Promoted notionally w.e.f. 1-10-77 and actually w.e.f. 20-11-78.

13 Notification in Gazette No. 38 of 16-8-79 is hereby amended.

# CONFIRMATION OF APPOINTMENTS

Department	Name	Appointment		Date of Confirmation
Customs and Excise	Adegoke, Mrs M. L.	Collector, Grade II		1-11-78
Ministry of Defence	C: D T		::	16-10-76 10-7-70 14-4-70 12-12-71

#### CONFIRMATION OF APPOINTMENTS—continued

Department	Name	Appointment	Date of Confirmation
Ministry of Education	Uzoma, R. C	Education Officer, Grade II	7–9–76
Ministry of Establishments	Banmeke, Mrs E. D. Chijiakwu, L. E Chima, C. O	Confidential Secretary, Grade II Confidential Secretary, Grade IV Confidential Secretary, Grade IV	24–11–69 24–9–78 23–6–79
Ministry of Internal Affairs	Imade, A. A Kalu, A. U Nnodi, O. C	Technical Instructor Technical Instructor Assistant Superintendent of Prisons	5-2-77 3-3-77 5-7-76
Ministry of Transport	Sangolade, Mrs A	Turnstile Operator	1–4–74
Ministry of Works and Housing	Olauyi J. F Shobajo, Miss S. O	Technical Assistant Technical Assistant	23-5-76 1-7-71
			* V
	ADVA	INCEMENTS	
Department	Name	Appointment	Date of Advancement
Cabinet Office	Akinfenwa, A	Motor Driver-Mechanic, Grade II	25–10–74
Ministry of Civil Avia-	Adetona, S. A.	Assistant Communications Officer	6-5-79
tion	Amonzei, I.	Assistant Communications Officer	16-10-78
	Anokwuru, B. C Anyankwo, C	Assistant Communications Officer Assistant Communications Officer	16–10–78 16–10–78
	Ayegba, J.	Assistant Communications Officer	6-5-79
	Edim, I. I.	Assistant Communications Officer	6-5-79
	Enekabo, J.	Assistant Communications Officer	6-5-79
	Fagbemi, P. B.	Assistant Communications Officer	6-5-79
	Garick, I	Assistant Communications Officer	6-5-79
	Ikenna, J.	Assistant Communications Officer	16–10–78
	Isong, E. S Mba, P. O	Assistant Communications Officer Assistant Communications Officer	6-5-79
	Mkpado, C. O	Assistant Communications Officer	6-5-79
32 32	Nwokolo, A	Assistant Communications Officer	16-10-78
	Ofodirinwa, E. O	Assistant Communications Officer	6-5-79
	Ogbonna, É. O	Assistant Communications Officer	6-5-79
at tall	Okereke, J.	Assistant Communications Officer	16-10-78
	Okonno, E. I	Assistant Communications Officer Assistant Communications Officer	6-5-79
	Olatunde, S. O.		6-5-79
	Omoefe, S	Assistant Communications Officer	16–10–78
Ministry of Information	Faleti, S	Driver-Mechanic, Grade II	25-2-74
Ministry of Works, and Housing	Adebayo, C. C. Adesanya, S. B.	Assistant Technical Officer Assistant Technical Officer	30-7-77
Housing	Adesina, J. O	Assistant Technical Officer	30-7-76
	Akintola, E. O	Assistant Technical Officer	
	Anumaka, E. O	Assistant Technical Officer	30–7–76
	Balogun, S. T	Assistant Technical Officer	30-7-76
	Ekunkoya, Mrs E. E.	Assistant Technical Officer	28-2-77
	Eniafe, J. A	Assistant Technical Officer	30-7-77
e 150	Eyefia, W. O	Assistant Technical Officer	30–7–76
	Eze, S. U	Assistant Technical Officer	30-7-77
M 70 190	Fasogbon, M. O	Assistant Technical Officer	30-7-76
10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1	Gbadebo, Mrs D. F.	Assistant Technical Officer	30-7-76
	George, C. A	Assistant Technical Officer	28-2-77
	Igwe, J. S	Assistant Technical Officer	30-7-76
19 29 29 29 29 29 29 29 29 29 29 29 29 29	Nwaiwu, E. O	Assistant Technical Officer	30-7-77
	Odoewena, S. O	Assistant Technical Officer	30-7-77
	Ogebule, Miss E. O.	Assistant Technical Officer	30-7-77
	of the North Control of the No		

#### ADVANCEMENTS-continued

Department	Name		Appointment	·		A	Date of dvancement
Ministry of Works and	Oguntola, J. O.		Assistant Building Superint	ender	nt		1-6-78
Housing-continued	Okunola, S. I.		Assistant Technical Officer		*		30-7-77
	Omobuwajo, M. O. C	J.	Assistant Technical Officer				30-7-76
	Onafeso, R. N.		Assistant Technical Officer				30-7-76
	Shoipe, K. A.						30-7-77
	Cilcia, D		Senior Craftsman				1-6-78
	Sowole, R. A. A.	505 2002	Assistant Technical Officer	707.			-30-7-76
g " v v	Taiwo, V. A.		Assistant Technical Officer	202			30-7-77
*	Ugbaja, C. B.	••	Assistant Technical Officer		50	• •	30-7-77
		20			50001 69		

	ACTING	APPOINTMENTS		
	ACIMO	ATOMINENTS	Date of	Date of
Department	Name	Acting Appointment	Acting Appointment	Reversion
Cabinet Office	Aina, E. O. A	Chief Engineer	6-12-78	
Customs and Excise	Aigheraodion, S	Superintendent Collector,		×
AS III		Grade II	16-7-79	
	Okafor, G. C	Superintendent Collector,		
		Grade II	24-7-79	, , <del>, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , </del>
Ministry of Agriculture	Alatishe, O. M	Fisheries Officer, Grade I	2-10-79	
and Water Resources	Ashaolu, J. O Ogbonna, J. C	Fisheries Officer, Grade I Fisheries Officer, Grade I	2-10-79 2-10-79	
signa **	0 72	Fisheries Officer, Grade I	2-10-79	
Ministry of Communi-	Agu, J. E	Head Postmaster, Grade II	44 40 70	24-9-79
cations	Alashi, J. O.	Senior Telephone Operator	4 40 50	
***************************************	Archibong, A. E.	Head Postmaster, Grade IV		5-9-79
5.00	Babalola, S. K	Senior Clerical Officer	24-9-79	
	Egbi, B. E.	Telephone Exchange		121
3 <del>1</del>		Superintendent	2 <del>4-9-</del> 79	24-10-79
	Eyiowuawi, S. A	Personnel Officer, Grade I	1-12-78	1-11-79
605 S	Itoya, C.	Chargeman	1-8-79	· — .
	Janfa, E. D	Senior Telephone Operator	1-10-79	-
	Nwalia, N. U	Telephone Exchange	0 40 50	
St (180 180 48)	N	Superintendent	. 8-10-79	
8	Nwomonoh, S. O	Personnel Officer, Grade I	1-12-77	
* *	Ogwuda, S Oluyede, M. O	Chargeman Head Postmaster, Grade IV	1-8-79	<del>5.00</del>
	^ 1 ^	Senior Traffic Commercial	13-10-79	
	Onyike, O	Manager	19-10-77	27-11-78
	Onyike, O	Senior Traffic Commercial		2, 11 ,0
		Manager	27-12-78	28-5-79
	Onyike, O.	Senior Traffic Commercial		77.7
	3	Manager	27-6-79	<del></del>
Ministry of Economic	Idowu, A	Senior Statistician	1-5-78	1-9-79
Development	Iroye, E. T.	Higher Programming Officer	1-8-79	- : : :
	Jebutu, J. O	Chief Data Processing Superin		
	T-1 0	tendent, Grade I		4 0 70
	Job, O	Senior Statistical Officer	1-7-79	1-9-79
2 NO. 10	Kehinde, A. A Konwea, A	Senior Statistical Officer Senior Statistical Officer	1-9-78 1-9-78	1-9-79
	Nwabueze, Mrs V. I.		1-8-79	1-10-79
	Ogunsola, Miss A. O.	Senior Statistical Officer	1-7-79	1-9-79
	Ojomaikre, J. A	Assistant Chief Statistician	10-5-79	
* 1	Okon, Miss A. E.	Chief Data Processing Superin		
195 4		tendent, Grade II	1-8-79	-
	Oladoye, J. O.	Assistant Chief Statistician .	. 10-5-79	·
1.427 10 10 12 10 10 10	Osuntogun, Mrs E. O.	Senior Statistician .	. 1-7-78	1-10-79
Ministry of Education	Ekwunife, Mrs E. O.	Education Officer, Grade VIII	13-7-79	_
Ministry of Establish-	Adama, Mrs S. A	Higher Executive Officer		S 2000
ments		(General Duties)	. 1-6-79	-
c 1140 ***	Adeleke, A	Assistant Executive Officer	02 <u>12</u> 0121	
e e işi s	Afolomon Man C	(General Duties)	. 1–7–79	-
24.	Afolayan, Mrs C	Assistant Executive Officer	4 # #0	
	90	(General Duties) .	. 1–7–79	-

# ACTING APPOINTMENTS—continued

	ACTING AFF	OINTIVIEN 15—commuted		
Department	Name	Acting Appointment	Date of Acting Appointment	Date of Reversion
Ministry of Establish- ments—continued	Akeju; J. B	Senior Executive Officer (General Duties)	1-4-79	
	Akinbo, J. O	Senior Executive Officer (General Duties)	1-4-79	_
	Anyiam, V. I	Assistant Executive Officer (General Duties)	1-7-79	
	Aremu, Y	Assistant Executive Officer (General Duties)	1-7-79	
	Balogun, Mrs I. A	Assistant Executive Officer (General Duties)	1-7-79	
	Banire, A	Assistant Executive Officer (General Duties)	1-7-79	_
AND THE RESIDENCE OF THE PERSON OF THE PERSO	Dada, A. N.	Senior Stores Officer	11-4-79	
2.5	Emeriewen, J.	Assistant Executive Officer	1-7-79	
	Etim, Miss E	Higher Executive Officer	1–8–79	A STATE OF THE STA
		(General Duties)	1-0-19	-
	Famose, R. O	Higher Executive Officer (General Duties)	1-6-79	
	*C-C- 3C- 4 C	Personal Secretary, Grade I		2022
1 m	Gaffar, Mrs A. O		1-3-19	
8 2	Ibiyeye, Mrs L. E	Assistant Executive Officer (General Duties)	1-7-79	
	Ikumpayi, J. O	Higher Executive Officer (General Duties)	1-7-79	* <u> </u>
	Iroha, S. O.	Assistant Executive Officer (General Duties)	1–7–79	
	Isi, J. C	Higher Executive Officer (General Duties)	10-5-79	_
	Izobo, Mrs C	Assistant Executive Officer (General Duties)	1-7-79	-
	Jemide, E. O	Senior Executive Officer (General Duties)	1-4-79	
	Ndekwu, M. I.	Senior Stores Officer	11-4-79	· . —
F	Obebe, Mrs S. O	Assistant Executive Officer (General Duties)	1–7–79	
*	Odutayo, Mrs C. B	Higher Executive Officer (General Duties)	1-4-79	<del>.</del>
	Ojaide, Mrs C. O	Assistant Executive Officer (General Duties)	1-7-79	77 <u>4</u>
	Oji, P. C.	Assistant Executive Officer (General Duties)	1-7-79	•
	Ojo, Mrs F. O	Higher Executive Officer (General Duties)	1-6-79	* 1" v <u>. 1.</u>
	Oloko, D. K	Assistant Executive Officer (General Duties)	1-7-79	<del></del>
	Olonade, S	Assistant Executive Officer (General Duties)	1-7-79	
1 1 2 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	Oluwajana, A	Higher Executive Officer (General Duties)	1-6-79	
	Omenai, S. E. S	Personal Secretary, Grade I	. 11-5-17	
	Onebunne, L. N	Higher Executive Officer (General Duties)	1-6-79	
	Oshodi, Mrs A. O	Assistant Executive Officer (General Duties)	1–7–79	,
	Oteikwu, Mrs E	Assistant Executive Officer (General Duties)	1–7–79	_
	Othaki, M.	Assistant Executive Officer (General Duties)	1-7-79	. –
A. M	Otufodunrin, Mrs D. O.	Assistant Executive Officer (General Duties)	1-7-79	
	Tarakeme, M.	Assistant Executive Officer (General Duties)	1-7-79	

# ACTING APPOINTMENTS-continued

*					
				Date of	Date of
Department	Name		Acting Appointment	Acting	Reversion
				Appointment	
Ministry of Works and	Abudiore, J. O.		Principal Mechanical Superin-		20
Housing			tendent, Grade II	1-8-79	·
1.0	Adio, Mrs C. M.		Technical Officer	1-6-78	20-8-79
19 236 60 3 347	Aikpokpo, O. J.		Assistant Chief Mechanical	3	
*	70 A400 (800 mg/) 40		Superintendent	14-6-79	
2	Anina, D. O.		Principal Mechanical Superin-		
4			tendent, Grade II	1-8-79	
	Babalola, S. A.	• •	Senior Technical Officer	2-11-78	2-10-79
5	Babatunde, A. A.		Assistant Chief Mechanical		
4 . *			Superintendent	14-6-79	
	Eden-Okoro, W. V.		Senior Technical Officer	26-8-78	6-8-79
	Elue, I. E.	• •	Principal Mechanical Superin-		
			tendent, Grade II	1-8-79	<b>—</b> .
	Farayola, R. A.		Technical Officer	27-6-77	27-8-79
	Isong, E.	••	Principal Mechanical Superin-		80
			tendent, Grade II	1-8-79	-
•	Kassim, K.		Principal Mechanical Superin-		
8 4 2 2	Name to the Control of the Control o		tendent, Grade II	1-8-79	-
50 (20)	Oguntoyibo, A. O.	••	Principal Mechanical Superin-		
		18	tendent, Grade II	1-8-79	<del></del> -
25	Ola, Mrs M. O.		Technical Officer	28-8-78	23-7-79
	Olloh, V. M.		Senior Technical Officer	2-1-79	2-10-79
	Oluwo, F.	• • •	Higher Technical Officer	28-8-78	6-8-79
	Onasanya, A. O.	••	Principal Mechanical Superin-	0.00	
			tendent, Grade II	1-8-79	_
	⁸ Osiyemi, A. A.		Principal Superintendent of		-
			Press, Grade II (Photo/Litho)	1-4-78	
(a) (b) (c)	Sodipo, C. A.	• •	Principal Mechanical Superin-		
			tendent, Grade II	1-8-79	
*	Uhunmwangho, J.		Assistant Chief Mechanical	*	
10			Superintendent	14-6-79	
	Umoh, S. A.	• •	Principal Mechanical Superin-		
	100 may		tendent, Grade II	1-8-79	
	Uzamere, M. E.		Principal Mechanical Superin-		2.7
# # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # #			tendent, Grade II	1-8-79	
	Uzoka, J. O.		Principal Mechanical Superin-		100
	<del>1</del>	•	tendent, Grade II	1-8-79	
- C	1.*		54, W		

#### TRANSFER

83					50
Department	Name		Appointment	Service Post to which transferred	Date of Transfer
Ministry of Estab- lishments	Okonkwo, M. S.	••	Confidential Secretary, Grade III	Confidential Secretary, Grade III (Ministry of External Affairs)	24–8–79
er G	5 <b>4</b> 0 55 <b>4</b> 05	20	CONVERSIONS	•	
Department	Name		Appointment	Post to which converted	Date of Conversion
Ministry of Civil Aviation	Achurefe, J. W.	•	Air Traffic Control Assistant, Grade III	Air Traffic Control Officer (Cadet)	
	Bassey, O. E.	••		Assistant Communicator Officer	19–1–78
* .	Edemirukaye, G. O.		Air Traffic Control Assistant, Grade III	Air Traffic Control Officer	
28 20	Boye, S. O.	••	Air Traffic Control Assistant, Grade I	Air Traffic Control Officer	19-1-78
	Ikemefuna, M. D.	**	Air Traffic Control	(Cadet) Air Traffic Control Officer	19-1-78
W 550			Assistant, Grade III	(Cadet)	10 4 70

Notification in *Gazette* No. 37 of 9-8-79 is hereby amended.
 Notification in *Gazette* No. 43 of 13-9-79 is hereby amended.
 Notification in *Gazette* No. 21 of 3-5-79 is hereby amended.

#### CONVERSIONS—continued

			re also en mante antigar de la cala		
Department	Name		Appointment	Post to which converted	Date of Conversion
Ainistry of Civil	Iyayi, K.	0.15	Air Traffic Control	Air Traffic Control Officer	0540 #
Aviation	-,-,-,		Assistant, Grade III	(Cadet)	19-1-78
—continued	Ndubisi, B. O.		Air Traffic Control	Air Traffic Control Officer	
	2,440,00,00		Assistant, Grade I	(Cadet)	19-1-78
	Ogwezi, G. I.	NOTE OF	Chief Communicator	Assistant Communicator	
	· B	5	7	Officer	14-3-78
and the second	Onosanya, O.	-121	Air Traffic Control	Air Traffic Control Officer	-1
	02.00, 0.		Assistant, Grade III	(Cadet)	19-1-78
	Osagi, A. K.		Air Traffic Control	Air Traffic Control Officer	
	•,		Assistant, Grade III	(Cadet)	19-1-78
5 2 h &	Silas, I. D.		Air Traffic Control	Air Traffic Control Officer	
			Assistant, Grade II	(Cadet)	19-1-78
Ministry of	Akalaonu, C. U.		Chief Field Assistant	Assistant Field Superinten-	1
Economic	Akaiaonu, C. C.	**	Chici Ficia rissistant	dent	1-4-79
Development	Akporugu, J. E.		Chief Field Assistant	Assistant Field Superinten-	
Development	Akporugu, J. E.		Chief Pield Assistant	dent	1-4-79
n .	Amadin, W.		Chief Rield Assistant	Assistant Field Superinten-	
	Amaum, ***		Cilici a loid 2130000110	dent	1-4-79
	Antigha, E. A.		Chief Field Assistant	Assistant Field Superinten-	1,
The state of the state of	Anugua, L. A.		Cinci I icid I ibolotaire	dent	1-4-79
. 10x	Audu, I.	2801	Chief Field Assistant	Assistant Field Superinten-	
		12 ×		dent	1-4-79
	Ifeacho, B. C.		Chief Field Assistant	Assistant Field Superinten-	
	ricacito, B. C.		O1101 2 1010 1200001110	dent	1-4-79
	Ifenkwe, E.	9940	Chief Field Assistant	Assistant Field Superinten-	
	mematro, D.	• • •	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	dent	1-4-79
	Ijemani, R. U.	20 40	Chief Field Assistant	Assistant Field Superinten-	
	,,,,			dent	1-4-79
	Lawal, S. L.	2.0	Chief Field Assistant	Assistant Field Superinten-	
	,			dent	1-4-79
	Mamah, B. C.		Chief Field Assistant	Assistant Field Superinten-	
		- 50		dent	1-4-79
10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1	Monangolu, L.	Ø.	Chief Rield Assistant	Assistant Field Superinten-	
	Williamgoru, 13.		Cifici Tipid Hasistini	dent	1-4-79
	NT NC T		Chief Field Assistant	Assistant Field Superinten-	2 1 77
	Nkang, M. J.	• •	Chief Fleid Assistant	dent	1-4-79
					1-1-79
	Nwankwo, I. O.	• •	Chief Field Assistant	Assistant Field Superinten-	
				dent	1-4-79
	Obiagu, M. C.		Chief Field Assistant	Assistant Field Superinten-	9.7
0+0	, <b>.</b>			dent	1-4-79
9 9 6	Ogundun, S.		Chief Data Processing	Assistant Data Processing	4 1 2
	7.		Assistant	Superintendent	1-4-79
1, 1 = 1	Segbele, M.		Chief Field Assistant	Assistant Field Superinten-	1000
	Degreio, 141	• •	Omor Production	dent	1-4-79
	Cl 1 . 1 . 17	10	OLICE Date Description		1-1-17
	Showole, A. T.			Assistant Data Processing	4 4 70
		- C	Assistant	Superintendent	1-4-79
				Angiotant World Sumoninton	
	Sodeinde, G. A.		Chief Field Assistant	Assistant Field Superinten- dent	1-4-79

#### LEFT THE SERVICE

Department	Name	Appointment		Date of leaving Service	Reasons for leaving Service
Ministry of Communications	Abikoye, F.	 Postman	••	28-3-79	Withdrew
Ministry of Defence	Adeosun, R. A.	 Store Attendant		30-6-79	Withdrew
	Adisa, Y.	 Cleaner		31-3-79	Withdrew
	Agada, J.	Store Checker		1-9-79	Withdrew
	Akale, P. E.	Cleaner		29-6-79	Withdrew
	Akinyele, K. O.	 Typist, Grade II		30-11-78	Withdrew
	Bassey, S.	 Craftsman		31-3-78	Withdrew
6 6 6	Busari, R.	Store Attendant		30-9-79	Withdrew
	Dipe, T.	 Time Keeper, Grade II	• •	31-7-79	Withdrew

# LEFT THE SERVICE—continued

Determinant	Name	Appointment leaving	Reasons for leaving
Department	ivame	Service Service	
Ministry of Defence —continued	Donye C Ekpa, P. O Fakunmoju, N	Artisan, Grade II	Withdrew Withdrew
	Idu, S	Messenger	Retired
	Oshisanya, Mrs R. A. Udoka, M.	Typist, Grade I 30-4-78 Chief Warden 1-5-79	
Ministry of Economic Development	India, M.	Field Assistant, Grade I 1-5-78	3 Withdrew
Ministry of Education	Oji, Mrs A. E	Principal 16-10-79	Dismissed
Ministry of Establish- ments	Akinrinade, Miss T.	Confidential Secretary, 16-7-79 Grade III	Resigned
	Alabetutu, Mrs L. O.	Confidential Secretary, Grade IV 30-6-79	
	Nsebot, L. T Taylor, Mrs F. B	Head Messenger 30-9-79 Confidential Secretary,	Withdrew
		Grade IV 6-10-7	Resigned
Ministry of Industries	Bieseh, J	Head Messenger 1-10-79	Retire
Ministry of Information	Akindele, R Etim, S. E	Head Cleaner 15-9-79 Store Assistant 19-10-79	Withdrew
	Orimogunje, N. R. O.	Senior Artisan 1-1-7	
Ministry of Trade	Okundaye, M	Senior Pest Control Assistant 7-3-79	
Ministry of Transport	Archibong E. W Ejeah, E. U	Clerical Assistant 1-7-79 Assistant Technical Officer 31-12-78	
Ministry of Works and Housing	Emeghara, S Falade, P	Store Checker	9 Withdrew
	Idowu, J Jegede, Z. F	Chargeman 3-10-7 Assistant Technical Officer	
	Obijiaku, I	(Air Survey) 31-10-7 Senior Motor Driver-Mechanic,	. ,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,
SE SE SE		Grade II 1-7-7	
	Ologbon, M	Bricklayer, Grade III 30-3-7	
	Olukoya, O	Artisan, Grade II 27–12–7 Craftsman	
Statistics	Sheba, K Iyagbaye, A	Craftsman	
·	~16510, ***	2/-j-/	> MinimeM

# Government Notice No. 1209

# MINISTRY OF DEFENCE-NIGERIAN ARMY

The following details are notified for general information -

# COMPULSORY RETIREMENT OF OFFICERS

Rank	Name		6.00 6.	2	90	Army No.				13	3 *	Effective Date of Retirement
Col.	S. Bello					N/574					7104104	21-8-79
Col.	G. J. Omanayi			-		N/115		22				21-8-79
Lt-Col.	P. Akpokabayen					N/641					5.75	21-8-79
T/Lt-Col.	D. O. Itete			33.00		N/1369		225			8	15-8-79
T/Lt-Col.	P. Z. Wyom		• •		••	N/1033						15-8-79
S/Major	M. I. Ideho					N/1365		(E)		¥0.		15-8-79
T/Major	H. M. Tayo	• • •				N/1040						1-7-79
Captain	T. O. Adedeji		***		• •	N/1423	• •		••			1-7-79

Lagos, dated this 15th day of October, 1979.

E. A. Offiong, for Permanent Secretary, Ministry of Defence

#### MINISTRY OF DEFENCE--NIGERIAN AIR FORCE

# CONVERSION OF COMMISSION TYPE

#### CORRIGENDUM

	•					The Silence	202 6		
Rank		Name		* • • • •	Personal Number	Old Type of	New Type		Effective Date
16		**	40			Commission	<b>z</b>		
T/Wg C	dr	I. D. Ikpeme	V 450		NAF/295	DSSC	Direct Regular Commission		19-1-76
San Ld		Abdulkadir	¥ ¥		NAF/299	DSSC	Direct Regular Commission		19-1-76
Sqn Ld	r	M. Mukhtar	1.	.,		DSSC	Direct Regular Commission		19-1-76
Sqn Ld		G. A. Taylor	320 34 - 35		NAF/141	DSSC	Direct Regular Commission		19-1-76
Sqn Ld		A. Yeldu			NAF/308	DSSC	Direct Regular Commission		19-1-76
Sqn Ld		E. Ogunmilos	:0		NAF/298	DSSC	Direct Regular Commission		19-1-76
Sqn Ld		R. A. Giwa	***		NAF/333	DSSC	Direct Regular Commission		19-1-76
Sqn Ld	r	Udo Friday			NAF/315	DSSC	Direct Regular Commission		19-1-76
Sqn Ld		I. Alkali			NAF/273	DSSC	Direct Regular Commission		19-1-76
Sqn Ld		I. Dangali	8 8		NAF/274	DSSC	Direct Regular Commission		19-1-76
Sqn Ld		M. Adediji			NAF/317	DSSC	Direct Regular Commission		19-1-76
Sqn Ld		I. Omosehin			NAF/300	DSSC	Direct Regular Commission		19-1-76
San Ld	r	I. Idiegbe			NAF/305	DSSC	Direct Regular Commission		19-1-76
Sqn Ld		I. A. Olupita			NAF/306	DSSC	Direct Regular Commission		19-1-76
Sqn Ld		O. G. Lar	er seems in		NAF/303	DSSC	Direct Regular Commission		19-1-76
Sqn Ld		O. Akinyosoy	е .		NAF/369	DSSC	Direct Regular Commission		19-1-76
Flt Lt		O. Oyaka			NAF/385	DSSC	Direct Regular Commission	<i>:</i> .	19-1-76
Flt Lt		O. Oputa	9) Nov		NAF/386	DSSC	Direct Regular Commission		19-1-76
Flt Lt		I. Mohamme	d		NAF/301	DSSC	Direct Regular Commission		19-1-76
Flt Lt		A. Yinusa			NAF/384	DSSC	Direct Regular Commission		19-1-76
Flt Lt		P. C. Achike	51 18		NAF/370	DSSC	Direct Regular Commission		19-1-76
Fg Offr	• •	F. Akinboyev	va		NAF/314	DSSC	Direct Regular Commission		19-1-76
200									

Government Notice 938 in the Federal Government Gazette No. 39, Vol. 66 of 23rd August, 1979 on the above-mentioned officers is hereby amended.

Lagos, dated this 16th day of October, 1979.

E. A. Offiong, for : Permanent Secretary, Ministry of Defence

#### Government Notice No. 1211

#### CANCELLATION OF THE CERTIFICATES OF REGISTRATION OF TRADE UNIONS

The Certificates of Registration of the following Trade Unions are hereby cancelled in accordance with Section 7 of Trade Unions Decree No. 31 of 1973 as amended by the Trade Unions (Amendment) Decree No. 22 of 1978 with effect from 15th day of August, 1978.

1. African Mines Managers' Union

- 2. Nigerian Minesfield Overseers and Accredited Agents' Union
- 3. Nigerian Mining Employers' Association

4. Association of African Miners

- 5. East-Central State Chambers of Mines
- 6. East-Central State Sports Commission Workers' Union
- 7. John Khawanm Pools Limited African Workers' Union 8. Nigerpools Workers' Union

- 9. Mid-West Sports Council Staff Union
- Apapa Club and Allied Workers' Union
   Western State Sports Council Workers' Union of Nigeria
- 12. University of Ibadan and Allied Institutions Workers' Union 13. University College Hospital Workers' Union
- 14. West African Examinations Council Workers' Union
- 15. Cocoa Research Institute of Nigeria General Workers' Union
- 16. Eastern Nigeria Library Staff Union
- 17. University of Nigeria Workers' Union

# CANCELLATION OF THE CERTIFICATES OF REGISTRATION OF TRADE

UNIONS—continued

University of Ife Workers' Union

19. Agricultural Research Workers' Union of Nigeria

20. University of Lagos Workers' Union

Nigerian Institute for Oil Palm Research Workers' Union
 University Teaching Hospital School of Medicine Workers' Union

Yaba College of Technology Workers' Union of Nigeria
 School of Careers (Nig.) Workers' Union

- 25. Nigerian Union of Non-Teaching Staff
- Ahmadu Bello University Workers' Union
   Clerks and Bursars Union of Secondary and Training Colleges, Western Nigeria
   Nigerian Institute for Rubber Research Workers' Union—Mid-West
- 29. East-Central State Union of Education Non-Tutorial Employees
- 30. Nigerian Institute for Trypasonomiasis Research Workers' Union 31. Western State Schools and Colleges General Workers' Union
- 32. Non-Tutorial Staff Association of Educational Institutions of East-Central State
- 33. Kainji Lake Research Project and Allied Workers' Union
- 34. Secondary Schools Non-Teaching Staff Workers' Union
- 35. National Library and Allied Institutions Workers' Union of Nigeria 36. University of Benin Workers' Union 37. Ibadan Polytechnic Workers' Union
- 38. University of Benin Teaching Hospital Workers' Union
- 39. Union of Administrative Staff of Mid-West Colleges
- 40. Institute of Management and Technology Workers' Union, East-Central State of Nigeria
- 41. British Council Staff Union
- 42. College of Science and Technology Workers' Union
- 43. Auchi Polytechnic Workers' Union

- University of Nigeria Teaching Hospital Workers' Union
   Nigerian Union of Local Authority Staff
   Municipal and Local Authorities Workers' Union of Nigeria
- 47. Sanitary Workers' Union of Nigeria
- 48. Amalgamated Union of County and District Council Labourers of Nigeria
- 49. Western State Conservancy Workers' Union 50. L.C.C. Mechanical, Clerical and Allied Workers' Union
- 51. Town Planning Authorities Staff Union of Western State of Nigeria
- 52. Rivers State Municipal and Local Council Workers' Union
- Mushin Town Council Workers' Union
   Western State Wastes Disposal Employees' Union
- 55. Nigeria Motor Drivers' Union
- 56. Nigerian Produce Marketing Company Workers' Union
- 57. Nigerian Water Resources Development Workers' Union
- 58. Western Nigeria Housing Corporation Technical and General Workers' Union 59. Western Nigeria Marketing Board and Subsidiary Workers' Union 60. Bendel Development Planning Authority Workers' Union

- 61. Mid-Western Mass Communication Corporation Workers' Union
- Lagos State Development and Property Corporation Workers' Union
   Mid-West Nigeria Marketing Board Workers' Union
- 64. Mid-Western State Water Board Workers' Union
- 65. Northern State Marketing Board Workers' Union

- South-Eastern State Marketing Board Workers' Union
   Rivers State News Paper Corporation Workers' Union
   Nigerian Steel Development Authority Workers' Union
- 69. Kwara State Printing and Publishing Corporation Workers' Union
- 70. East-Central State Housing Development Authority Workers' Union
- Western Nigeria Cocoa Development Unit Workers' Union
   Wemabod Estates Workers' Union
- 73. Water Works Workers' Union
- 74. Bendel Public Service and Associated Enterprises Workers' Union
- 75. NEPA African Senior Staff Association .
- 76. ECN Power Engineers Association
- 77. Association of Indigenous Senior Officers of Nigeria Railway Corporation
- 78. Airways African Senior Staff Association79. Western State Statutory Corporations, Senior Staff Association
- 80. N.B.C. Engineering Senior Staff Association
  81. Union of P. and T. Technologists of Nigeria and all Senior Staff Associations of the P. and T.
- 82. Western State Railway Pensioners' Union
- 83. ECS Pensioners' Association
- 84. Western State Civil Service Pensioners' Association

# CANCELLATION OF THE CERTIFICATES OF REGISTRATION OF TRADE UNIONS—continued

85. Association of Nigerian Railway African Pensioners 86. Association of Retired Civil Servants of ECS of Nigeria 87. Conservancy Contractors' Association, Lagos State 88. Awori/Ajeromi Conservancy Contractors' Association

89. Customs and Excise Maritime Staff Union

90. Immigration Staff and Allied Workers' Union of Nigeria

91. Mid-West Central Union of Herbalists

92. Ilorin Herbalists' Union

93. Onitsha Provincial Herbalists' Union

- 94. Watch Repairers' Union of Egbaland, Abeokuta 95. Ijaw Boat Owners' Transport Association 96. Ijebu Igbo Drummers' Association
- 97. Mid-West Musicians Association 98. Association of Lagos State Landlords 99. Rivers State Butchers' Union

100. Butchers' Union Aba Urban Area

101. Pepper Grinding Machine Owners' Union 102. Shomolu and District Grinding Pepper Machine Owners 103. Lagos Mainland Grinding Machine Operators' Association 104. Eastern Nigeria Native Liquor Bar Proprietors' Union

105. Western Nigeria Washermen and Women's Union

106. Ife and District Barbers' Union 107. Ile-Oluji Union of Hair Dressers

Modakeke District Barbers' Union
 Lagos State Association of Professional Photographers

110. Western Nigeria Professional Photographers' Association, Ibadan

111. Aba Motor Park Caterers 112. Timber Dealers' Union, Onitsha 113. Gbongan and District Brick Buyers' Union 114. Federal Union of Nigerian News Vendors

115. Ibadan News Vendors' Association

116. Onitsha News Vendors' Union 117. Ibadan Bread Vendors' Union

- 118. East-Central State Union of Indigenous Businessmen 119. Mid-West Petroleum Sub-dealers' Union 120. Western State Timber Contractors' Union

121. Ilushin Food Suppliers' Association

122. Ibadan and District Foodstuff Sellers' Association

123. Western State Palm Oil Agents' Union
124. Ibadan Palm Oil Retailers' Union
125. Western State of Nigeria Calabash Dealers and Carvers' Union
126. Globe Fish Industry Hawkers' Union
127. Uromi Market Food Dealers' Association

128. Nigerian Association of Indigenous Licensed Auctioneers

129. East-Central State Newspaper Vendors' Union 130. Ibadan and District Kola nuts Dealers' Union

- 131. Kwara State Timber Dealers' Union 132. Lagos State Cement Retail Dealers' Association
- 133. Rivers State Market Women Association 134. Ilorin Division Livestock Dealers' Union 135. Abakaliki Coconut Traders' Association

Aba Livestock Dealers' Association
 Okitipupa Beer Sellers' Association

- 138. East-Central State Patent Medicine Dealers' Association
- 139. Building Materials Traders' Association

140. Onitsha Produce Dealers' Association 141. Ilupeju Foodstuff Sellers' Union

142. Irrua-Ewu General Merchant Union143. South-Eastern State Patent Medicine Dealers' Association

144. Aba Timber Dealers' Association

145. Rivers State News Vendors' Union 146. Nigerian Livestock Dealers' Union

147. Oshogbo Artisans Workers' Union

148. Western Nigeria Union of all Electrical Contractors 149. Nigerian Painters' Union

150. Ibadan Bricklayers' Union

151. Mid-West Registered Contractors' Union

# CANCELLATION OF THE CERTIFICATES OF REGISTRATION OF TRADE UNIONS—continued

- 152. Ibadan Union of Registered Plumbing Contractor
- Ado-Ekiti Bricklayers' Union
   Are-Ekiti Bricklayers' Association
- 155. Association of Private Architectural Draughtsmen, Abakaliki
- 156. Odo-Otin Bricklayers' Builders', and Painters' Union
- 157. Kwara Electrical Contractors' Union
- 158. Kwara State Registered Contractors' Union
- 159. Okeigbo and District Bricklayers' Union
- 160. Federal Registered Plumbing Mechanical Association of Nigeria
- 161. Ijebu Southern District Brick and Block Makers' Union
- Umuahia-Ibeku Architectural Draughtsmen Association
- Oshogbo and District Builders' Union
   Ilorin Painters and Designers' Union
- Iranlowo Oluwa Bricklayers' Association, Ogbomosho
   Orisunmeta Bricklayers' Union
- 167. Nigeria Union of Registered Draughtsmen
- 168. Ijebu Western District Bricklayers' Association
- 169. Kwara State Union of Plumbers
- 170. New Market Shed Carpenters' Union, Aba
- 171. Aiyedade Carpenters' Union
- 172. Union of Young Carpenters', Idani 173. Ife and District Carpenters' Union
- 174. Odo-Otin Carpenters' Union
- 175. Kwara State Carpenters' Union
- 176. Nigerian Union of Furniture and Cabinet Workers
  177. Mushin and District Carpenters' and Cabinet Makers' Association
- 178. Enugu Carpenters' Union
- 179. East-Central State Woodworkers' Union 180. Lagos State Saw Doctors' Union
- 181. The Carpenters' Union of Western Nigeria
- 182. Origbo Carpenters' Union
- 183. Effon Carpenters' Association
- 184. Ile-Ogbokuta Telemu and District Group of Carpenters' Union
- 185. Iranlowo-Oluwa Carpenters' Association 186. Ikale Orisumeta Carpenters' Union
- 187. Lagos State Rollers' and Glass Cutters' Timber Association
- 188. Ejigbo and District Carpenters' Union 189. Western Nigeria Licensed Goldsmiths' Union
- 190. Oshogbo District Licensed Goldsmiths' Union
- 191. Oyo and District Ara Ogun Blacksmiths' Union
- 192. Ijesha Blacksmiths' Union
- 193. Western State of Nigeria Blacksmith and Welding Union 194. East-Central State Goldsmiths' Union
- 195. Eastern Nigeria Potters' Union
- 196. Master Tailor and Garment Workers' Association, Lagos State
- 197. Agoare-Iwajowa Tailors' Association
- 198. The Nigerian Motor Workers' Union
- 199. Western Provinces Motor Transport Drivers' Union
- Nigerian Transport Workers' Union
- 201. Northern Nigeria Motor Drivers' Union
- 202. Motor Stevendores and Catering Staff Union of Nigeria
- Motor Drivers' Union, Warri
   Federal Taxi Drivers' Union
- 205. Nigeria Motor Drivers' and Allied Transport Workers
- 206. Customs Commercial Transport Union
- 207. Eastern Nigeria Taxi Transport Union
- 208. Ibadan Taxi Owners' Association
  209. Mechanical, Transport and Allied Workers' Union of Western Nigeria
  210. East-Central State Station Wagon Drivers' Union
- 211. Taxi Drivers' Union, Onitsha
- 212. Benin Taxi Drivers' Union
- 213. Lagos State Taxi Drivers' Union
- 214. Oshogbo Taxi Drivers' Union
- 215. Benin Motor Drivers' Union Motor Drivers' Union, Oron
- 217. Aba-Port Harcourt Station Wagon Taxi Drivers' Union
- 218. Okigwe Motor Workers, Union of Eastern Nigeria

# CANCELLATION OF THE CERTIFICATES OF REGISTRATION OF TRADE UNIONS—continued

Mushin-Itire-Isolo Motor Owners' Association

220. Sobe Motor Drivers' Union

221. Minibus Drivers' Union Itire and District 222. Iyekorinwon Drivers' Union

223. Idi-Oro Minibus Drivers' Union
224. Ugheli Drivers' Union
225. State Carriage Taxi Drivers' Union

226. Ile-Ife Taxi Drivers' Union

227. Afenmai Motor Owners' Union

228. Umunede Drivers' Union

- 229. Truck Pushers' Union, Sapele
- 230. Shomolu and District Minibus Drivers' Union

231. Ikeja Minibus Drivers' Union

Igala Divisional Motor Drivers' Union
 Owo Motor Drivers' Union

234. South-Eastern State Motor Stevedore and Catering Workers' Union

235. Igbanke Motor Drivers' Union

- 236. Rivers State Motor Drivers and Allied Workers' Union
- 237. Commercial Lorries Drivers' Union of Nigeria, Lagos State
- 238. Motor Transport Drivers' Union, Nsukka Province 239. Auchi Omnibus Carriage Owners' Union 240. Tanmeda Auda Minibus Drivers' Union

241. Taxi Drivers' Union, Kano

242. Aba Omnibus and Lorry Drivers' Union, All Eastern Routes, Warri, Sapele, Ibadan, Gboko, Uyo, Opobo, Port Harcourt.

243. Aba-Opobo State Carriage Drivers and Allied Workers' Union

- 244. Ewohimi Taxi Drivers' Union
- 245. Ekpoma Motor Transport and General Workers' Union 246. Uromi Taxi Drivers' and Allied Workers' Union

247. Port Harcourt Bus Transport Union

- 248. Abakaliki Motor Transport Drivers' Union
- 249. Idi Araba Minibus Drivers' Association
- 250. Owerri Station Wagon Pick-Up Taxi Township Service Drivers' and Allied Workers' Union 251. Aba-Ikot Ekpene-Uyo-Oron Stage Carriage Taxi Drivers' Union 252. Warri-Sapele Taxi Drivers' and Owners' Union

- 253. Umuahia-Aba-Port Harcourt-Onitsha Stage Carriage Taxi Drivers' Union

254. Sapele Motor Drivers' Union

- 255. Mid-West Professional Drivers' Union
- 256. Apapa Wharf Commercial Vehicle Drivers' Union

257. Benin Province Motors Owners' Union 258. Aba, Afikpo-Abakaliki-Gboko Route Transport Workers' Union of Nigeria

259. Amukoko-Badagry Motor Transporters and Allied Workers' Union

260. South-Eastern State Motor Transport Owners' Union

- 261. Aba Motor Owners' and Drivers' and allied Workers' Union
- 262. Aba-Umuahia-Enugu-Abakaliki, Nsukka Stage Carriage Taxi Drivers' Union

263. Ajeromi-Awori and District Minibus Drivers' Union

264. Lagos State Taxi Owners' Union 265. United Taxi Owners' Union, Ogbomosho

266. Ibadan Minibus Drivers' Union

267. South-Eastern State Transport and Allied Workers' Union

268. Taxi Drivers' Union, Calabar 269. Enugu Taxi Drivers' Union

- 270. Stage Carriage, Lorries, Minibus, Taxi Owners' and Allied Workers' Union
  271. Ijesha-Tedo Motor Drivers/Owners' Union
  272. Lagos Owerri Buses Omnibus and Pick-Up Transport Owners' and Allied Workers' Union
- 273. North-Western State Motor Drivers' Union 274. Ihiala Drivers' and Allied Workers' Union
- Ojo-Badagry Motor Owners' Association 276. Eket Divisional Motor Drivers' and Allied Workers' Union
- 277. Onitsha Motor Transport Owners' Association
- 278. Aje-Igboro Town Service Motor Union 279. Iddo Taxi Drivers' Union
- 280. Federal Taxi Drivers' Union
- 281. Kwara State Taxi and Bus Drivers' Union
- 282. Lagos State Commercial Vehicle Drivers' Union 283. Anikantamo Motor Owners' and Drivers' Union

# CANCELLATION OF THE CERTIFICATES OF REGISTRATION OF TRADE UNIONS—continued

284. Onigbongbo Minibus Drivers' Union 285. Ogboni Motor Drivers' Union 286. Okitipupa Beer Sellers' Association 287. New Motor Park Motor Drivers' and Allied Workers' Union 288. Ede and District Taxi Drivers' Union 289. Aba-Owerri-Onitsha-Lagos State Station Wagon and Allied Drivers' Association 290. Otu Ocha Motor Transport Drivers' Union 291. Calabar Motor Transport Drivers' Union 292. Oyingbo-Ajegunle Minibus Drivers' Union 293. Warri Town Service Taxi Drivers' Union 294. Oyingbo-Apapa Wharf Minibus Drivers' Union 295. Commercial Transport Workers' Union 296. Etsako Motor Drivers' Union 297. Aba-Mbaise-Etche Transport Union 298. Iseyin Motor Owners and Drivers' Union 299. Akoko-Edo Motor Owners' Omnibus and Drivers' Union 300. Ngbo Motor Owners' and Drivers' Union 301. Auchi Taxi Drivers' and Allied Workers' Union 302. Ekiti Divisional Taxi Drivers' Union 303. Abak Drivers' Union 304. Aba, Azumini Township Taxi Drivers' Union 305. Isele-Uku Transport and Allied Workers' Union 306. Owo and District Taxi Drivers' Union 307. Ikeja District Motor Transport Owners' Union 308. Lagos-Ibadan State Carriage Taxi Owners' Union 309. Western State Union of Stage Carriage Taxi Owners 310. Mushin and District Minibus Drivers' Union 311. Nsukka Taxi Drivers' Union 312. Egbado Motor Drivers' Union 313. Jebus (Ijebu-Ode, Epe, Ejirin, Itokin, Agbowa) Motor Owners Union 314. Shaki and District Motor Transport Drivers' Union 315. Ogboni-Aba Transport Owners' Union 316. Abakaliki United Motor Owners' Union 317. Abeokuta Pick-up and Station Wagon Owners' Union 318. Quayaside Commercial Transport Owners' Union 319. Zuguru Khana Transport Union, Port Harcourt 320. Aguata and Orumba Drivers' and Motor Workers' Union 321. Irepodun Minibus Drivers' Union 322. Festac Town and District, Amuwo-Odofin and District Motor Transport Owners' Union 323. Awori-Ajeromi, United Transport Owners' Union 324. The Motor Drivers Union, Ondo State 325. Abakaliki Township Taxi Drivers' Union 326. Mushin Truck Pushers' Union 327. Lagos and District Battery Charges' Union 328. Automobile Electrical Workers' Union of W. S. of Nigeria 329. Iyekorhionwon Bicycle Repairers and Tinkers' Union 330. Nigeria Motor Mechanics Association 331. Mid-West Automobile Electrical Union 332. Mid-West Motor Vehicle Mechanics Union 333. Eastern Sand Diggers' Union 334. Nigeria Driving School Proprietors' Union 335. Nigerian Pools Agents' Association 336. The East-Central Pools Collectors' Association

DATED this 8th day of October, 1979

337. Kwara State Pools Agents' Association 338. Osun Pools Agents' Union

339. Association of Principal Pools Agents of Western State

340. Western State Independent Pools Agents' and Collectors' Union

# Trade Unions Decree No. 31 of 1973 as amended by Trade Unions '(Amendment) Decree No. 22 of 1978

# Change in the Situation of the Registered Office of a Registered Trade Union

. Certificate No. Name of Union National Union of Air Transport Services Employees

The above-named Union has changed its registered office from No. 9 Aje Street, Yaba, Lagos to No. 53 Iwaya Road, Onike, Yaba, Lagos in Lagos State.

DATED this 8th day of October, 1979.

C. O. ORAMASIONWU Acting Registrar of Trade Unions, Federal Ministry of Employment, Labour and Productivity, Lagos

# Government Notice No. 1213

# Trade Unions Decree No. 31 of 1973 as amended by Trade Unions (Amendment) Decree No. 22 of 1978

CHANGE IN THE SITUATION OF THE REGISTERED OFFICE OF A REGISTERED TRADE UNION

Certificate No. Name of Union 56

Iron and Steel Workers' Union of Nigeria

The above-named Union has changed its registered office from 32A Awoyokun Street, Palmgrove, Lagos to No. 8 Owodunni street, via Awoyokun street, Palmgrove, Lagos, in Lagos State.

DATED this 17th day of October, 1979.

C. O. ORAMASIONWU, Acting Registrar of Trade Unions, Federal Ministry of Employment, Labour and Productivity, Lagos

# Government Notice No. 1214

Trade Unions Decree No. 31 of 1973 as amended by Trade Unions (Amendment) Decree No. 22 of 1978

CHANGE IN THE SITUATION OF THE REGISTERED OFFICE OF A REGISTERED TRADE UNION

Certificate No. Name of Union 34 National Union of Shop and Distributive Employees The above-named Union has changed its registered office from 122 Griffith Street, Ebute Metta, Lagos

to 64 Olonode Street, Yaba, Lagos in Lagos State.

DATED this 12th day of October, 1979.

C. O. ORAMASIONWU. Acting Registrar of Trade Unions, Federal Ministry of Employment, Labour and Productivity Lagos

# Trade Unions Decree No. 31 of 1973 as amended by Trade Unions (Amendment) Decree No. 22 of 1978

CHANGE IN THE SITUATION OF THE REGISTERD OFFICES OF A REGISTERED TRADE UNION

Name of Union

Certificate No.

SW9/929A Azeez Aina Road, Ring Road, Post Office Box 3156, Ibadan in Oyo State.

DATED this 8th day of October, 1979.

C. O. ORAMASIONWU,
Acting Registrar of Trade Unions,
Federal Ministry of Labour,
Youth and Sports, Lagos

Government Notice No. 1216

# Trade Unions Decree No. 31 of 1973 as amended by Trade Unions (Amendment) Decree No. 22 of 1978

CHANGE IN THE SITUATION OF THE REGISTERED OFFICES OF A REGISTERED TRADE UNION

Name of Union

Certificate No.

DATED this 8th day of October, 1979.

C. O. ORAMASIONWU,
Acting Registrar of Trade Unions,
Federal Ministry of Labour,
Youth and Sports, Lagos

Government Notice No. 1191 (2nd publication)

Public Lands Acquisition Act (Chapter 167)

#### CORRIGENDUM

Notice is hereby given that the Federal Government Notice No. 1617 of 1st December, 1977 published in the Official Gazette No. 60, Vol. 64 of 29th December, 1977 should be amended as follows:—

Delete the boundary description and substitute the following:—

#### DESCRIPTION

All that piece or parcel of Land at Owode Onirin, Ikorodu Road in the Lagos State of Nigeria containing an area of approximately 30.638 hectares, shown on plan No. OK 1009/L3999 the boundaries of which are as follows:—

From	Bearings	Distances (Metres)	To
EL 12 EL 13 EL 14 EL 15	78° 34 78° 08′ 78° 35′ 77° 47′	262.88 282.48 159.73 52.40	EL 13 EL 14 EL 15 EL 16
FI. 16			

On an approximate bearing of 77° distance 9.00 meters to a point on the bank of a river.

Thence along the bank of the river in a South-Easterly direction for a distance of about 220 metres to another point on the same bank of the river. Thence on a bearing of about 250° and distance 44.00 metres to a concrete pillar EL, 19.

From .	Bearing	Distances (Metres)	To
EL 19	258° 07′	59.61	EL 20
EL 20	252° 25′	48.23	EL 21
EL 21	237° 22′	67.00	EL 22
EL 22	242° 10′	65.54	EL 23
EL 23	234° 08′	52.03	EL 24
EL 24	235° 15′	212.00	EL 25
EL 25	235° 45′	63.42	EL 26
EL 26	226° 58′	51.71	EL 27
EL 27	210° 23′	102.07	EL 28
EL 28	214° 21′	121.47	EL 29
EK 29	210° 34′	108.96	EL 8
EL 8	298° 29′	69.90	EL 9
EL 9	*	w 19	

On bearing 298° 29' and distance 41.50 metres to a point on the bank of a river. Thence in a North westerly direction for an approximate bearing of 285° to a point on the same bank of the river. Thence on an approximate bearing of 90° and distance of about 6 metres to a concrete pillar EL 10

EL 10 347° 55′ 186.81m EL 11 EL 11 348° 18′ 118.41m EL 12 (The starting point).

All property beacons are concrete pillars:
All bearings and lengths are approximate; and
All bearings are referred to National North.

MAJOR-GENERAL MUHAMMED SHUWA, Federal Commissioner for Works and Housing

Government Notice No. 1217

Public Lands Acquisition Act (Chapter 167)

LAND REQUIRED FOR THE SERVICE OF THE FEDERAL MILITARY GOVERNMENT

#### CORRIGENDUM

Notice is hereby given that the Federal Government Notice No. 891 of 30th day of May, 1977 and published in Official Gazette No. 32, Vol. 64 of 14th July, 1977 should be amended as follows:—

Delete the boundary description and substitute the following:—

#### DESCRIPTION

All that parcel of land at Opi in the Nsukka Local Government Area of Anambra State of Nigeria, containing an area of approximately 4.353 hectares shown on Anambra State of Nigeria Survey Plan No. NSUK.C. (A) 17 (Tracing No. AN-308), the boundaries of which are described below.

Starting at a concrete piller marked PBK 5851 the co-ordinates of which are 1795.444 metres south and 12527.724 metres East of a concrete pillar marked NSCS IT the origin of Nsukka Cadastral Surveys, the boundaries run in straight lines the bearings and lengths of which are as follows:—

From	Bearing	Length	To
PBK 5851	185° 23′	219.45m	PBK 5852
PBK 5852	185° 23′	237.74m	PBK 5853
PBK 5853	275° 23′	100.50m	PBK 5854
PBK 5854	06° 55′	176.80m	PBK 5855
PBK 5855	06° 54'	288.98m	PBK 5856
PBK 5856	100° 50′	.88.48m	PBK 5851
	8 89	(The start	ing point).

All property beacons are concrete pillars; all bearings and lengths are approximate and all bearings are referred to True North.

Major-General Mohammed Shuwa, Federal Commissioner for Works and Housing

File No. E56/88

Government Notice No. 1218

Oil Pipelines Act (Cap. 145) 1965

APPLICATION FOR AN OIL PIPELINE LICENCE

Notice is hereby given in accordance with Section 8 of the Oil Pipelines Act (Cap. 145) that THE SHELL-BP PETROLEUM DEVELOPMENT COMPANY OF NIGERIA LIMITED whose registered office is at FREEMAN HOUSE, 21-22 MARINA, LAGOS has applied to the Petroleum Inspectorate, N.N.P.C. for the grant of a licence to enter upon, take possession of and use for 20 (twenty) years a strip of land for the purpose of laying an 8.625" O.D. pipeline, approximately 3.23 kilometres long and 15.25 metres wide, running from a point in the proposed Nembe Creek West Flowstation to a tie-in point on the existing 12" Nembe Creek Delivery Line, all in the Brass Local Government Area of the Rivers State of Nigeria.

2. The route of the pipeline, as shown on the Licensee's Drawing No. 55546 dated June 1979, is demarcated on the ground with concrete pillars, and is described as follows:

Starting at a point at the Company's Nembe Creek West Flowstation marked P.I.O. on the plan, whose Nigerian Co-ordinates are 428896.39ME, 49951.82MN, the route proceeds on a bearing of 214° 44′ for a distance of 120m to a point marked PI.1, thence on a bearing of 182° 36′ for a distance of 167m to a point marked PI.2, thence on a bearing of 151° 21′ for a distance of 270m to a point marked PI. 3, thence on a bearing of 141° 45′ for a distance of 992m to a point marked PI.4, thence on a bearing of 139° 42′ for a distance of 1179m to a point marked PI.5, thence on a bearing of 122° 59′ for a distance of 502m terminating at a point marked PI.5, whose Nigerian co-ordinates are 430747.84ME and 47498.39MN which is the tie-in point on the existing 12′′ Nembe Creek Delivery line, all in Brass Local Government Area of the Rivers State of Nigeria.

All co-ordinates, bearings and lengths are approximate and all bearings refer to Grid North.

- 3. A copy of the plan of the pipeline route identifying the land affected can be inspected between 07.30 hours and 15.30 hours, Monday-Friday, at the offices in Lagos and Port Harcourt of Shell-BP Petroleum Development Company of Nigeria Limited and at the office of the Ministry of Lands and Survey (Lands Division), Port Harcourt.
- 4. Any person who considers that his land or interest in land will be injuriously affected by the grant of this licence should lodge orally or in writing not less than seven days before the hearing date in paragraph 6 with the Ministry of Lands and Survey (Lands Division), Port Harcourt, notice of the objection stating his interest and the grounds of objection.
- 5. Any public officer who receives a verbal objection in the course of his duties should record the name and address, interest and grounds of objection and forward such details to the Ministry of Lands and Survey (Lands Division), Port Harcourt and/or the nearest office of the Petroleum Inspectorate, N.N.P.C.

6. The representative of the Lands Division of the Ministry of Lands and Survey, Port Harcourt will enquire into objection (if any) duly lodged in accordance with paragraphs 4 and 5 above at his office at Port Harcourt at 10 a.m. on the 17th day of December, 1979, giving all parties an opportunity to be heard. A report thereof should be sent without delay to the Head, Petroleum Inspectorate, Nigerian National Petroleum Corporation, Lagos.

DATED this 1st day of November, 1979.

B. C. MBANUGO, for Head of Petroleum Inspectorate

Government Notice No. 1219

MINISTRY OF COMMUNICATIONS

# SURULERE ILORIN POSTAL AGENCY— OPENING OF

It is notified for general information that a Postal Agency was opened at Surulere Ilorin in Ilorin Local Government Council Area of Kwara State of Nigeria on 24th July, 1979 for transaction of the following classes of Postal business:—

Sale of Stamps

Issue and Payment of Postal Orders

Acceptance and Delivery of Registered Letters
Receipt and Despatch of Mails.

2. Circulation of mails is to Ilorin Post Office.

Permanent Secretary, Ministry of Communications

Government Notice No. 1220

MINISTRY OF COMMUNICATIONS

# AMADUNU POSTAL AGENCY— OPENING OF

It is notified for general information that a Postal Agency was opened at Amadunu in Idemili Local Government Council Area of Anambra State of Nigeria on 30th June, 1979 for transaction of the following classes of Postal business:—

Sale of Stamps

Issue and Payment of Postal Orders
Acceptance and Delivery of Registered Letters
Receipt and Despatch of Mails.

2. Circulation of mails is to Nnobi Post Office.

Permanent Secretary,
Ministry of Communications

Government Notice No. 1221

MINISTRY OF COMMUNICATIONS

#### NDIGWE POSTAL AGENCY— OPENING OF

It is notified for general information that a Postal Agency was opened at Ndigwe in Abakaliki Local Government Council Area of Anambra State of Nigeria on 19th July, 1979 for transaction of the following classes of Postal business:—

Sale of Stamps

Issue and Payment of Postal Orders
Acceptance and Delivery of Registered Letters
Receipt and Despatch of Mails.

2. Circulation of mails is to Abakaliki Post Office.

Permanent Secretary, Ministry of Communications

Government Notice No. 1222

#### MINISTRY OF COMMUNICATIONS

# IVIOGHE POSTAL AGENCY— OPENING OF

It is notified for general information that a Postal Agency was opened at Ivioghe in Etsako Local Government Council Area of Bendel State of Nigeria on 3rd August, 1979 for transaction of the following classes of Postal business:—

Sale of Stamps

Issue and Payment of Postal Orders
Acceptance and Delivery of Registered Letters
Receipt and Despatch of Mails.

Circulation of mails is to Agenebode Post Office.

Permanent Secretary, Ministry of Communications

Government Notice No. 1223

MINISTRY OF COMMUNICATIONS

# AZUIYIOKWU POSTAL AGENCY— OPENING OF

It is notified for general information that a Postal Agency was opened at Azuiyiokwu in Abakaliki Local Government Council Area of Anambra State of Nigeria on 9th July, 1979 for transaction of the following classes of Postal business:—

Sale of Stamps

Issue and Payment of Postal Orders
Acceptance and Delivery of Registered Letters
Receipt and Despatch of Mails.

2. Circulation of mails is to Abakaliki Post Office.

Permanent Secretary,
Ministry of Communications

MINISTRY OF COMMUNICATIONS

# AMAFOR POSTAL AGENCY— OPENING OF

It is notified for general information that a Postal Agency was opened at Amafor in Ohaji/Egbema/Oguta Local Government Council Area of Imo State of Nigeria on 17th September, 1979 for transaction of the following classes of Postal business:—

Sale of Stamps

Issue and Payment of Postal Orders
Acceptance and Delivery of Registered Letters
Receipt and Despatch of Mails.

2. Circulation of mails is to Owerri Post Office.

Permanent Secretary,
Ministry of Communications

Government Notice No. 1225

MINISTRY OF COMMUNICATIONS

# IYIENU POSTAL AGENCY— OPENING OF

It is notified for general information that a Postal Agency was opened at Iyienu in Idemili Local Government Council Area of Anambra State of Nigeria on 31st August, 1979 for transaction of the following classes of Postal business:—

Sale of Stamps

Issue and Payment of Postal Orders
Acceptance and Delivery of Registered Letters
Receipt and Despatch of Mails.

2. Circulation of mails is to Ogidi Post Office.

Permanent Secretary, Ministry of Communications

Government Notice No. 1226

MINISTRY OF COMMUNICATIONS

# IKODI POSTAL AGENCY— OPENING OF

It is notified for general information that a Postal Agency was opened at Ikodi in Ahoada Local Government Council Area of Rivers State of Nigeria on 14th September, 1979 for transaction of the following classes of Postal business:—

Sale of Stamps

Issue and Payment of Postal Orders
Acceptance and Delivery of Registered Letters
Receipt and Despatch of Mails.

2. Circulation of mails is to Ahoada Post Office.

Permanent Secretary, Ministry of Communications Government Notice No. 1227

MINISTRY OF COMMUNICATIONS

#### AMAH POSTAL AGENCY— OPENING OF

It is notified for general information that a Postal Agency was opened at Amah in Ahoada Local Government Council Area of Rivers State of Nigeria on 21st September, 1979 for transaction of the following classes of Postal business:—

Sale of Stamps

Issue and Payment of Postal Orders
Acceptance and Delivery of Registered Letters
Receipt and Despatch of Mails.

2. Circulation of mails is to Omoku Post Office.

Permanent Secretary, Ministry of Communications

Government Notice No. 1228

MINISTRY OF COMMUNICATIONS

# IDUMUOGO POSTAL AGENCY— OPENING OF

It is notified for general information that a Postal Agency was opened at Idumuogo in Aniocha Local Government Council Area of Bendel State of Nigeria on 10th August, 1979 for transaction of the following classes of Postal business:—

Sale of Stamps

Issue and Payment of Postal Orders
Acceptance and Delivery of Registered Letters
Receipt and Despatch of Mails.

2. Circulation of mails is to Idumuje-Uno Post Office.

Permanent Secretary, Ministry of Communications

Government Notice No. 1229

MINISTRY OF COMMUNICATIONS

# OBINKITA POSTAL AGENCY— OPENING OF

It is notified for general information that a Postal Agency was opened at Obinkita in Arochukwu/Ohafia Local Government Council Area of Imo State of Nigeria on 15th August, 1979 for transaction of the following classes of Postal business:—

Sale of Stamps

Issue and Payment of Postal Orders
Acceptance and Delivery of Registered Letters
Receipt and Despatch of Mails.

2. Circulation of mails is to Arochukwu Post Office.

Permanent Secretary,
Ministry of Communications

MINISTRY OF COMMUNICATIONS

# IGANGAN-IBARAPA POSTAL AGENCY-OPENING OF

It is notified for general information that a Postal Agency was opened at Igangan-Ibarapa in Ibarapa Local Government Council Area of Oyo State of Nigeria on 3rd September, 1979 for transaction of the following classes of Postal business:-

Sale of Stamps

Issue and Payment of Postal Orders Acceptance and Delivery of Registered Letters Receipt and Despatch of Mails.

2. Circulation of mails is to Igbo Ora Post Office.

Permanent Secretary, Ministry of Communications

Government Notice No. 1231

· MINISTRY OF COMMUNICATIONS

# ENWANG POSTAL AGENCY-OPENING OF

It is notified for general information that a Postal Agency was opened at Enwang in Oron Local Government Council Area of Cross River State of Nigeria on 17th August, 1979 for transaction of the following classes of Postal business:-

Sale of Stamps

Issue and Payment of Postal Orders Acceptance and Delivery of Registered Letters Receipt and Despatch of Mails.

2. Circulation of mails is to Oron Post Office.

Permanent Secretary, Ministry of Communications

Government Notice No. 1232

MINISTRY OF COMMUNICATIONS

# ABIDOGUN STREET, MUSHIN POSTAL AGENCY-OPENING OF

It is notified for general information that a Postal gency was opened at Abidogun Street, Mushin in Mushin West Local Government Council Area of Lagos State of Nigeria on 6th September, 1979 for transaction of the following classes of Postal business:

Sale of Stamps

Issue and Payment of Postal Orders Acceptance and Delivery of Registered Letters Receipt and Despatch of Mails.

2. Circulation of mails is to Mushin Post Office.

Permanent Secretary, Ministry of Communications

Government Notice No. 1233

MINISTRY OF COMMUNICATIONS

#### ORITA-CHALLENGE IBADAN POSTAL AGENCY—OPENING OF

It is notified for general information that a Postal Agency was opened at Orita-Challenge, Ibadan in Ibadan Local Government Council Area of Oyo State of Nigeria on 5th September, 1979 for transaction of the following classes of Postal business:—

Sale of Stamps

Issue and Payment of Postal Orders Acceptance and Delivery of Registered Letters Receipt and Despatch of Mails.

2. Circulation of mails is to Ibadan Post Office.

Permanent Secretary, Ministry of Communications

Government Notice No. 1234

MINISTRY OF COMMUNICATIONS

# ALIMI OKE STREET, OSHODI POSTAL AGENCY-OPENING OF

It is notified for general information that a Postal Agency was opened at Alimi Oke Street, Oshodi in Mushin West Local Government Council area of Lagos State of Nigeria on 12th September, 1979 for transaction of the following classes of Postal business:-

Sale of Stamps

Issue and Payment of Postal Orders Acceptance and Delivery of Registered Letters Receipt and Despatch of Mails.

2. Circulation of mails is to Oshodi Post Office.

Permanent Secretary, Ministry of Communications

Government Notice No. 1235

MINISTRY OF COMMUNICATIONS

# AJARA-VEDO POSTAL AGENCY-OPENING OF

It is notified for general information that a Postal Agency was opened at Ajara Vedo in Badagry Local Government Council Area of Lagos State of Nigeria on 17th September, 1979 for transaction of the following classes of Postal business :-

Sale of Stamps

Issue and Payment of Postal Orders Acceptance and Delivery of Registered Letters Receipt and Despatch of Mails.

2. Circulation of mails is to Apapa Post Office.

Permanent Secretary. Ministry of Communications

#### MINISTRY OF COMMUNICATIONS

# UTAKO POSTAL AGENCY— OPENING OF

It is notified for general information that a Postal Agency was opened at Utako in Agbazilo Local Government Council Area of Bendel State of Nigeria on 21st August, 1979 for transaction of the following classes of Postal business:—

Sale of Stamps

Issue and Payment of Postal Orders
Acceptance and Delivery of Registered Letters
Receipt and Despatch of Mails.

2. Circulation of mails is to Uromi Post Office.

Permanent Secretary, Ministry of Communications

Government Notice No. 1237

Loss of Treasury Book 182

#### PASSENGER AIR WARRANTS

The Permanent Secretary, Ministry of External Affairs, Accounts Department, Lagos has reported the loss of Treasury Book 182 Passenger Air Warrants Serial Nos. 193201-193225 issued to Senior Passport Officer, Benin.

2. The above Treasury Book 182 Passenger Air Warrants are hereby declared cancelled.

3. Any person who comes in possession of them or is able to give any information relating to them should please report the facts to this office or to the nearest Police Station.

W. T. Dambo, Accountant-General, Federation of Nigeria

17th October, 1979.

#### Government Notice No. 1238

# Loss of L.P.O. Book

The Permanent Secretary, Ministry of Health and Social Welfare, Accounts Division, Lagos has reported the loss of L.P.O. Nos. 311444-3115000 by the acting Chief Health Superintendent of the port Health office Unit of this Ministry at Apapa.

- The above Local Purchase Order is hereby declared cancelled.
- Any person who comes in possession of it or is able to give any information relating to it should please report the facts to this office or to the nearest Police Station.

W. T. DAMBO, Accountant-General, Federation of Nigeria

17th October, 1979.

# Government Notice No. 1239

#### CENTRAL BANK OF NIGERIA

# RETURN OF ASSETS AND LIABILITIES AS AT THE CLOSE OF BUSINESS ON 21st AUGUST, 1979

8 N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N	OI SISI ACC	1001, 1717	10 St
LIABILITIES N	N	Assets	N
Capital Subscribed and paid up	3,000,000	Gold	18,105,9655
General Reserve	41,000,000	Convertible Currencies:	196 95
		Foreign Government Securities	
		and Balances with Foreign Bank	s 2,206,471,254
Currency in Circulation	2,508,032,877	I.M.F. Gold Tranche	70,929,757
		Special Drawing Rights	81,317,677
	17		
	the state of	Total External Reserve	2,376,824,653
Deposits:	E1 140 St	The second secon	
Federal and State	, H W	Federal Government Securities	2,525,172,902
Governments 482,561,961			£
Bankers 944,075,634		Other Securities	126,744,598
Others 1,547,273,225	2,973,910,820		
· , <del></del>		Rediscounts and Advances	1,208,165,386
Other Liabilities	916,106,125	Other Assets	205,142,283
	₩ 6,442,049,822	th 2 10 10 10 20 200	N 6,442,049,822
40 390			

A. L. GIWA,

Assistant Director, Financial Systems and Control Department

D. A. AKALA

Assistant Director, Domestic Operations Department

#### TENDER FOR POLICE USED VEHICLES

Tenders are invited for the purchase of the following unserviceable Police Vehicles.

- NPF 3713 Morris M/Moke (Scrap) NPF 4276 Morris M/Moke (Scrap) NPF 3953 Morris M/Moke (Scrap) NPF 3955 Morris M/Moke (Scrap) NPF 3461 Morris M/Moke (Scrap) NPF 3716 Morris M/Moke (Scrap) NPF 3956 Morris M/Moke (Scrap) NPF 3714 Morris M/Moke (Scrap) NPF 4491 Morris M/Moke (Scrap)
- NPF 4499 Morris M/Moke (Scrap) NPF 4284 Morris M/Moke (Scrap)
   NPF 4285 Morris M/Moke (Scrap)
- NPF 4278 Morris M/Moke (Scrap)
- NPF 3659 Land Rover (Scrap)
   NPF 3650 Land Rover
- NPF 4397 Land Rover
   NPF 1694 Land Rover (Scrap)
- NPF 1589 Land Rover (Scrap) NPF 3934 Land Rover NPF 1177 Land Rover (Scrap) 20.
- NPF 3673 Land Rover NPF 3870 Land Rover 21.
- 22. 23. NPF 3229 Land Rover
- 24. NPF 4398 Land Rover
- 25. NPF 3560 Land Rover
- 26. NPF 3922 Land Rover 27. NPF 1578 Land Royer (Scrap)
- NPF 1822 Land Rover (Scrap)
- 29. LY 6534 Land Rover
- 30. NPF 3347 Peugeot 404 Station Wagon (Scrap)
- NPF 2723 Peugeot 404 Station Wagon (Scrap) NPF 4126 Peugeot 404 Station Wagon
- 33. NPF 3219 Peugeot 404 Station Wagon (Scrap)
- NPF 4123 Peugeot 404 Station Wagon NPF 4118 Peugeot 404 Station Wagon NPF 4111 Peugeot 404 Station Wagon 35.
- 37. NPF 4026 Peugeot 404 Station Wagon
- 38. NPF 2512 Peugeot 404 Station Wagon (Scrap)
- 39. NPF 4055 Peugeot 404 Station Wagon 40. NPF 3486 Peugeot 404 Station Wagon
- 41. NPF 3283 Peugeot 404 Station Wagon
- 42.
- NPF 3311 Peugeot 404 Station Wagon NPF 3218 Peugeot 404 Station Wagon LY 7448 Peugeot 404 Station Wagon 43.
- 44. LY 4013 Peugeot 404 Station Wagon
- 46. NPF 5006 Peugeot 504 Station Wagon
- NPF 5424 Peugeot 504 Station Wagon (Scrap) 2701 Peugeot 404 Saloon
- 49. NPF 3829 Peugeot 404 Saloon
- NPF 554 Peugeot 404 Saloon
- 51. LZ 8634 Peugeot 404 Saloon 52. NPF 5125 Peugeot 404 Pick Up (Scrap)
- 53. NPF 5203 Peugeot 404 Pick Up (Scrap)
- 54. NPF 4226 Peugeot 404 Pick Up 55. NPF 5140 Peugeot 404 Pick Up
- NPF 4131 Peugeot 404 Pick Up
   NPF 4130 Peugeot 404 Pick Up
   NPF 5127 Peugeot 404 Pick Up
- NPF 4229 Peugeot 404 Pick Up (Scrap)
   NPF 4128 Peugeot 404 Pick Up
- 61. NPF 1293 Datsun 1200 62. NPF 1333 Austin Lorry

- 63. NPF 1667 Austin Lorry
- 64. NPF 2353 Austin Bus
- 65. NPF 3012 Leyland Rec. Van
- NPF 3429 Mercedes Lorry
- 67. NPF 3342 Mercedes Lorry
- 68. NPF 2743 Tractor M/F
- NPF 1916 Tractor M/F (Scrap)
- NPF 4049 Bedford Lorry
- 71. LY 7903 Volkswagen Mini Bus

Permission to view the vehicles which are parked in the premises of the Nigeria Police Central Stores, Ikeja and Police Training School, Obalende may be obtained from State Workshop Officer, Nigeria Police, L.T.D., Obalende, Lagos, between the hours of 9 a.m. and 2 p.m. of any day (Monday-Friday), starting from 2nd November, 1979.

Tenders must be submitted in sealed envelopes marked 'Confidential Tender for the purchase of Departmental Vehicles' and addressed to the Chairman, Police Tender Board, c/o The Nigeria Police, L.T.D. Obalende, Lagos, to reach him not later than 15th November, 1979.

The successful tenderers will be required to make full settlement for the accepted tenders before the Motor Vehicles are removed and such settlements and removal must be completed within seven days of the notification of acceptance.

Public Notice No. 72

Companies Decree 1968

SPECIAL RESOLUTION

(Pursuant to Section 266)

GEORGE CALIL LIMITED

(In Members' Voluntary Winding-Up)

At a General Meeting of the Contributories held at 25 Niger Street, Kano on 15th October, 1979, the following Resolution was passed as a Special Resolution:

# APPOINTMENT OF LIQUIDATOR

That following the resignation of MR GRAHAM ROBERT POTTINGER from the office of Liquidator in the Members' Voluntary Winding-Up of the Company, Mr Staurt Gordon Shaw, a Chartered Accountant of Deloitte Haskins & Sells, 25 Niger Street, Kano, be and is hereby appointed a Liquidator for the purpose of the Company's Members' Voluntary Winding-Up.

> RICHARD A. SHITU, PP. Harban Services Limited Secretaries to the Company, In Members' Voluntary Winding-Up

Public Notice No. 73

Companies Decree 1968

"A MEMBERS' VOLUNTARY WINDING-UP"

# NOTICE OF APPOINTMENT OF LIQUIDATOR

Pursuant to Section 285

Name of Company. - George Calil Limited.

Nature of Business .- General Transporters.

Address of Registered Office.—80-82 Tafawa Balewa Road, Kano.

Liquidator's Name and Address.—Staurt Gordon Shaw, Deloitte Haskins & Sells, 25 Niger Street, Kano.

Date of Appointment.—15th October, 1979.

By whom Appointed.—Members in General Meeting.

Liquidator.

Witness of the Signature of

Name

Address

RICHARD ADEYEMI SHITU, 25 Niger State, Kano

Public Notice 74

RC 1376

Companies Decree 1968.

"A Members' Voluntary Winding-Up"

# NOTICE OF APPOINTMENT OF LIQUIDATOR

Pursuant to Section 285

Name of Company.—Nigerian Plantations Limited.

Nature of Business .- Farming.

Address of Registered Office.—80-82 Tafawa Balewa Road, Kano.

Liquidator's Name and Address.—STAURT GORDON SHAW, Deloitte Haskins & Sell 25 Niger Street, Kano.

Date of Appointment.-15th October, 1979.

By Whom Appointed.—Contributories in General Meeting:

Liquidator

Witness of the Signature of

Name

RICHARD ADEYEMI SHITU, 25 Niger Street, Kano

Address

Public Notice 75

RC 1376

Companies Decree 1968

SPECIAL RESOLUTION

(Pursuant to Section 266)

NIGERIAN PLANTATIONS LIMITED
(IN MEMBERS' VOLUNTARY WINDING-UP)

At a General Meeting of the Contributories held at 25 Niger Street, Kano on 15th October, 1979 the following Resolution was passed as a Special Resolution:—

# APPOINTMENT OF LIQUIDATOR

That following the resignation of MR GRAHAM ROBERT POTTINGER from the office of Liquidator in the Members' Voluntary Winding-Up of the Company, MR STAURT GORDON SHAW, a Chartered Accountant of Deloitte Haskins and Sells, 25 Niger Street, Kano, be and is hereby appointed a Liquidator for the purpose of the Company's Members Voluntary Winding-Up.

RICHARD A. SHITU,
PP. Harban Services Limited,
Secretaries to the Company,
In Members' Voluntary Winding-Up

Public Notice 76

Companies Decree 1968

RC: 1619

ELY BERNARD PROPERTIES LIMITED

"A MEMBERS' VOLUNTARY WINDING-UP"

NOTICE OF APPOINTMENT OF LIQUIDATOR

(Pursuant to Section 285)

Name of Company.—Ely Bernard Properties Limited.

Nature of Business .- Property Company.

Address of Registered Office.—80-82 Tafawa Balewa Road, Kano.

Liquidator's Name and Address.—STAURT GORDON SHAW, Deloitte Haskins & Sells, 25 Niger Street, Kano.

Date of Appointment.-15th October, 1979.

By whom Appointed.—By Contributories in General Meeting.

STAURT GORDON SHAW, Liquidator

Witness to Liquidator's Signature, RICHARD ADEYEMI SHITU, 25 Niger Street, Kano. Public Notice No. 77

Companies Decree 1968

SPECIAL RESOLUTION

(Pursuant to Section 266)

OF

ELY BERNARD PROPERTIES LIMITED

(IN MEMBERS' VOLUNTARY WINDING-UP)

At a General Meeting of the Contributories held at 25 Niger Street, Kano on 15th October, 1979 the following Resolution was passed as a Special Resolution:—

#### APPOINTMENT OF LIQUIDATOR

That following the resignation of MR GRAHAM ROBERT POTTINGER from the office of Liquidator in the Members' Voluntary Winding-Up of the Company, MR STAURT GORDON SHAW, a Chartered Accountant of Deloitte Haskins & Sells, 25 Niger Street, Kano, be and is hereby appointed a Liquidator for the purpose of the Company's Members' Voluntary Winding-Up.

RICHARD A. SHITU.

PP. HARBAN SERVICES LIMITED SECRETARIES TO THE COMPANY IN MEMBERS' VOLUNTARY WINDING-UP

Public Notice No. 78

Companies Decree 1968

"A Members' Voluntary Winding-Up"
NOTICE OF APPOINTMENT OF
LIQUIDATOR

Pursuant to Section 285 : RC 1951

Name of Company.—Nigerian Processing Company Limited.

Nature of Business.—Groundnut Processing.

Address of Registered Office.—80-82 Tafawa Balewa Road, Kano.

Liquidator's Name and Address.—Staurt Gordon Shaw, Deloitte Haskins & Sells, 25 Niger Street, Kano.

Date of Appointment.-15th October, 1979.

By whom Appointed.—By the Contributories in General Meeting.

Liquidator

Witness of the Signature

Name T

Address

RICHARD ADBYEMI SHITU, 25 Niger Street, Kano

Public Notice No. 79

Companies Decree 1968

SPECIAL RESOLUTION

(Pursuant to Section 266) RC 1951

OF

NIGERIAN PROCESSING COMPANY LIMITED

#### (IN MEMBERS' VOLUNTARY WINDING-UP

At a General Meeting of the Contributories held at 25 Niger Street, Kano on 15th October, 1979 the following Resolution was passed as a Special Resolution:—

#### APPOINTMENT OF LIQUIDATOR

That following the resignation of MR GRAHAM ROBERT POTTINGER from the office of Liquidator in the Members' Winding-Up of the Company, MR STAURT GORDON SHAW, a Chartered Accountant of Deloitte Haskins and Sells, 25 Niger Street, Kano, be and is hereby appointed a Liquidator for the purpose of the Company's Members' Voluntary Winding-Up.

RICHARD A. SHITU,
PP. Harban Services Limited,
Secretaries to the Company,
In Members' Voluntary Winding-Up

Public Notice No. 80

IN THE FEDERAL HIGH COURT
HOLDEN AT LAGOS

Suit No. FRC/L/M87/79

IN THE MATTER OF FIN-NIGER CONSTRUCTION COMPANY LIMITED

AND

# IN THE MATTER OF COMPANIES DECREE, 1968

Notice is hereby given that a Petition for the winding-up of the above-named Company by the Federas High Court holden at Lagos was on the 24th day of September, 1979, presented to the said Court by Rogger I (NIGERIA) LIMITED of 14 Olabode Close, Ilupeju, Lagos State.

AND the said Petition is directed to be heard before the Court sitting at Lagos on the 3rd day of December, 1979, and any other creditor or contributory of the said Company desirous to support or oppose the making of an Order on the said Petition may appear at the time of hearing in person or by his Counsel for that purpose; and a copy of the Petition will be furnished by the undersigned to any creditor or contributory of the said Company requiring such copy on payment of the regulated charge for the same.

DR I. S. L. AGBOOLA, Solicitor to the Petitioner, Investment House Annexe, (Flat 5, 4th Floor), 21-25 Broad Street, Lagos

Note.—Any person who intends to appear on the hearing of the said Petition must serve on or send by post to the above-named, notice in writing of his intention so to do. The notice must state the name and address of the person, or if a firm, the name and address of the firm, and must be signed by the person or firm or his or their Solicitor (if any), and must be served, or if posted, must be sent by post in sufficient time to reach the above-named not later than One o'clock in the afternoon of the 1st day of December, 1979.

#### RENEWAL NOTICE

Annual subscriptions of N12 per annum (Local), Overseas N15 (Surface Mail) and N33 Overseas (Second Class Air Mail), for the Official Gazettes are due from the 1st January of each year and expire on the 31st December. Persons wishing to subscribe or renew their subscriptions should fill the appropriate form below and return same to the Federal Government Printer, Federal Government Press, Lagos not later than 20th December, 1979. This will enable sufficient quantities to be printed and prevent unnecessary inconvenience to subscribers in their quest for back number. Subscriptions may however be accepted monthly pro rata, at the rate of N1.05.

THE TECHNISHO OF THE	ria for the pe	riod				to			, 19
The reference numb	er of my Gaz	ette wrap	per is					-	1
Name				'. ************************************	·		i	201	
Address								201	
				5)			14	31	
I enclose Money Or				*1		+:	200 - 20 <b>5</b> 2	N	k
N.B.—Cheques drav	vn on banks o	utside La	igos mus	t be endo	rsed "Co	MMISSIO	n to D	rawer's	A/c", a
			e p						
				2					5
			٠,	* 1	3.	4 fg			
	G .				\$ <del>\</del>			Signa	ture
		**	# A A	10	83			x 20	
					VA (18)	\$ 85	×		
	* .			*			## ## B		5 <del>5</del>
			34	*0		3		51 (4)	
v Subscriber's Forn		184	8 9 "				60 (20)		- 5
I wish to become a su	[12] [14] [14] [14] [14]		98	38 g.		annian <b>e</b>	S the O	Salai Ca	watta of t
는 10 - 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10									0.000
eral Republic of Nige						9.5	B)		
vhich I enclose Mone	y Order/Posta	al Order/	Certified	Bank Ch	eque* No	D	for	N	k
Please send	copy/copie	s* to :			* 97.06	· , ·			
Name			. •		e e			30	
62					40		••••	8	*00
2022									
Address				* *					

Delete whichever is inapplicable,